NABARRO, MASALINO "OAK-OAK", 60, of Hilo, Hawaii, died March 23, 1993. He was born in Kalahiki, Kona, and was a commercial fisherman. Survived by daughters, Betsy, Mrs. Nathan (Sandra) Wilson, Joycelyn L. of Nanakuli and Mrs. Joseph (Brenda) Nabarro; sister, Mrs. Russell (Roseline) Swaney of Aiea; brother, Carling; seven grandchildren; nieces and nephews; grandnieces and grandnephews. Friends may call 6 to 7 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo; service 7 p.m. Or call 9 to 10 a.m. Wednesday; service 10 a.m. Burial at Alae Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 March 1993]

**Nabarro, Masolino "Oak-Oak",** of Hilo died Tuesday in Queen's Hospital. Nabarro, 60, a commercial fisherman, was born in Kalahiki, Kona, Hawaii. He is survived by daughters Betty, Joycelyn L. and Brenda Nabarro and Sandra Wilson; sister Roseline Swaney; brother Carling; and seven grandchildren. Wake services: 7 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary. Call from 6 to 7 p.m. Funeral Services: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary. Call from 9 to 10 a.m. Burial: Alae Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 March 1993]

NABONG, BUENAVENTURA "BESTRE", 86, of Honokohau, Kona, Hawaii, died June 1, 1993. He was born in Luna La Union, Philippines, and was a retired coffee farmer. Survived by wife, Bibiana; son, Henry of Kalaoa, Kona; stepson, Paul Ramos of Kealakehe, Kona; stepdaughters, Mrs. Nieves (Benito) Cawagas of Honokaa and Mrs. Pacita (Martin) Cawagas of Kailua-Kona; sister, Francisca Nabong of the Philippines; 10 grandchildren; five great-grandchildren; cousins; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 8 to 10 a.m. Tuesday at Immaculate Conception Catholic Church in Holualoa, Kona; Mass 10 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Burial at Hualali Memorial Park in Holualoa. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 June 1993]

NACAPUY, GENE GERVACIO, 43, of Waipahu, died April 30, 1993. He was born in Lanao, Bagui, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. Survived by wife, Rose Bautista Nacapuy; sons, Gerold B. and Gary B.; father, Limbanio Nacapuy; sisters, Mrs. Guilermo (Caridad) DeLuna, Mrs. Hilario (Salvacion) Carnate and Mrs. Santos (Corazon) Sumaoang; nieces, nephews, cousins, aunts and uncles. Friends may call from 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at St. Paul's Church, Queen Emma Square; service 7:30 p.m. Or call from 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 10:45 a.m. Burial at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 May 1993]

Nacapuy, Teodora S., of Honolulu died last Wednesday in Honolulu. Nacapuy, 71, was born in Bangui, Ilocos Norte, the Philippines. She is survived by husband Limbanio A.; son Gene G.; daughters Caridad de Luna, Salvacion Carnate and Corazon Sumaoang; brothers Ramon and Damaso Sagucio; sisters Esteiania Galiciano, Andrea and Marcelina Sagucio; and 10 grandchildren. Services: 7 p.m. Friday at St. Paul's Church, Queen Emma Square. Call from 6 p.m. to 9 p.m. Services: 12:15 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Mortuary. Call from 9 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. Burial to follow in Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 January 1993]

NACAPUY, TEODORA SAGUCIO, 71, of Honolulu, died Jan. 6, 1993. She was born in Bangui, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. Survived by husband, Limbanio A.; son, Gene G.; daughters, Mrs. Guillermo (Caridad) de Luna of Kauai, and Mrs. Hilario (Salvacion) Carnate and Mrs. Santos (Corazon) Sumaoang, both of the Philippines; brothers, Ramon and Damaso Saguicio, both of the Philippines; sisters, Estefania Galiciano. Andrea Sagucio and Marcelina Sagucio, all of the Philippines; 10 grandchildren. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at St. Paul's Church;

service 7 p.m. Or call 9 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Mortuary; service 12:15 p.m. Burial at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 January 1993]

NACNAC, LORETTA ALCORAN, 78, of Honokaa, died Nov. 22, 1993. She was born in Paauilo and was a retired cook for the Tex Drive Inn and Restaurant and a member of the Honokaa Senior Citizens Association, the Honokaa Methodist Church and the Honokaa Saranay Club. Survived by husband, Venancio; sons, Ernesto and Rodney of Honolulu, Franklin; daughters, Virginia Lo of Honolulu, Josephine Christian of California, Christina Rivera of North Carolina, Magdalina Kim of Georgia, Anita Roberts of Arizona, Carolyn Henry of Tennessee; sister, Petra Joaquin; sister-in-law, Katy Alcoran; 24 grandchildren and 26 great grandchildren. Friends may call Saturday 5:30 to 9 p.m. and Sunday 1 p.m. to 2 p.m. at the Honokaa United Methodist Church. Service Sunday at church. Burial at Honokaa County Cemetery. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 November 1993]

NADA, MUTSUYO, 76, of Hilo, Big Island, died April 2, 1993. She was born in Hilo and retired as a private secretary to Judge Martin Pence, former Mayor Matayoshi and former Rep. Wayne Metcalf. She was also a secretary for the Kanoelani Kumiai and Houselots U.E. Club, president of Blue Triangle Club, a member of Kamana Senior Citizens and a volunteer at Hilo Hospital. Survived by daughter, Sharon N. Sakoda of Honolulu; son, David I. of Honolulu; brothers, Shigeru Ushijima and John Ushijima; sisters, Mrs. Mitsuo (Shizue) Akiyama and Mrs. Richard (Toshiko) Shigekane of New York; two grandchildren; nieces and nephews; grandnieces and grandnephews. Friends may call 4 to 5 p.m. Wednesday at Church of the Holy Cross, Hilo; memorial service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 April 1993]

**Nada, Mutsuyo,** of Hilo, who died Friday in Hilo Hospital, will be remembered in memorial services at 5 p.m. tomorrow at Church of the Holy Cross in Hilo. Call after 3:30 p.m. The time of visitation was incorrect in an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 April 1993]

NAEOLE, HELEN LILINOE, 71, of Waianae, died May 26, 1993. She was born in Hilo and was a member of Holy Hill of Zion. Survived by husband, Herbert Flores; sons, Rothwell K.; Jonathan K., Arthur W., Llewellyn P. and Eugene K.; daughters, Johnette Conselva, Herberleen U. and Llewella L.; 16 grandchildren; mother, Anna Grace Viernes; brothers, Theodore Kauai, Roy Kauai and Bernard A. Kauai of the Philippines; sister, Thelma Turner. Friends may call 6-9 p.m. Thursday at Holy Hill of Zion Full Gospel Church, 87-112 Milikami St.; service at 7:30 or call 8-9:30 a.m. Friday at the church; service at 9:30 with interment to follow at Nanakuli Homestead Cemetery. Aloha or casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 June 1993]

NAEOLE, HELEN LILINOE, 71, of Waianae, died May 26, 1993. She was born in Hilo, Hawaii, and was member of Holy Hill of Zion. She is survived by her husband, Herbert Flores; sons, Rothwell K., Jonathan K., Arthur W., Llewellyn P. Kauai, Eugene K.; daughters, Mrs. Johnette (Andy D.) Conselva, Mrs. Heberleen U. (Donald) Naeole, Mrs. Llewella L. Naeole; 16 grandchildren; mother, Anna G. Viernes; brothers, Theodore Kauai, Roy Kauai, Bernard A. Kauai of the Philippines; sister, Mrs. Thelma (Eugene) Turner. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Thursday at Holy Hill of Zion Full Gospel Church; service 7:30 p.m. or call 8 to 9:30 a.m. Friday at church; service 9:30 a.m. Burial at Nanakuli Homestead Cemetery. Casual or aloha attire. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 June 1993]

## NAEOLE, WILLIAM "BILLY" KEALAONAONAOKAMAILELAUILILIONUUANU

**JR.,** 14, son of William P. and Anna Naeole of Erie, Pa., died Feb. 25, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by parents; brother, Travis of Honolulu; sisters, Trina of Honolulu, and Vanna; grandparents, Annie Naeole of Waimanalo and Mr. and Mrs. Donald Lewis; greatgrandfather, John K. Naeole of Honolulu; uncles, aunts and cousins. Friends may call 10 a.m. to noon tomorrow St. George's Church, Waimanalo. Scattering of ashes 1 p.m. at Kainoa Park. Waimanalo. Arrangements by Brugger Mortuary, Erie, Pa. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 March 2010]

NAGAHISA, KIYOTO "KING", 83, of Hilo, died March 28, 1993. He was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii, and retired as a hardware salesman for the former Theo H. Davies and Co. He was also a member of the Hilo Higashi Hongwanji Kyodan and the Upper Houselot Kumial. Survived by wife, Takako Nagahisa of Hilo; daughter, Karen Garkow of California; brothers, Kazumi and Hisao, both of Oahu; sister, Tomoe Nishi; nephews and nieces and a grandchild. Friends may call from 5 to 6 p.m. Thursday at Dodo Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 March 1993]

**NAGAI, FRANCES SUEKO,** 87, of Aiea, died Feb. 14, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by husband, James I. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 February 1993]

NAGAMINE, GEORGE AKIHISA, 71, of Honolulu, died Feb. 17, 1993. He was born in Kukuihaele, Hawaii. Survived by wife, Kay K. Nagamine; daughter, Mrs. Harry I. (Leatrice M.) Arakaki; two grandchildren; a great-grandson; brother, Edward M.; sisters, Mrs. Maizie O. Maulkey, Mrs. Margaret A. Seese, Mrs. Katherine K. Stroud, Mrs. Jane M. Nakasone of California. Service 8 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 February 1993]

**NAGAMINE, HELEN U.,** 79, of Lahaina, died May 9, 1993. She was born in Hawaii. Survived by husband, Harold Y. Nagamine Sr.; son, Harold Y. Jr. of Kahului; daughters, Mildred H. Yoshimura and Florence H. Shimomura, both of Wailuku, Helen F. Matsumoto of Calif.; brothers, Masahide Oshiro of Honolulu, Teijiro Oshiro of Molokai, and Hiroshi Oshiro and Shichiro Oshiro, both of Lanai; nine grandchildren; six great-grandchildren. Funeral service over the ashes 5 p.m. today at Nakamura Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 May 1993]

Nagamine, Kikue, of Honolulu died Jan. 8 in Kuakini Hospital. Nagamine, 76, was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Stanley and Dennis; daughters Helen Kong, Annie Tanaka and Nancy Matsumoto; brother Hiroshi Yafuso; sisters Masako Matayoshi and Leatrice M. Nagamoto; 15 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 January 1993]

NAGAO, KATSUE "KAY' IGASAKI, 86, of Hilo, died May 1, 1993. She was born in Hilo, died May 1, 1993. She was born in Hilo and retired assecretary and stenographer for the Hawaii County Police Department. She was also an employee of the Hawaii Tribune Herald. Survived by grandsons, Eric Sherman of Washington, Stephen and Martin Sherman, both of Florida; granddaughters, Candace Sherman of Florida and Tina Holland of Indiana; 10 great-grandchildren. Private service held at Hilo Meishoin Mission. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 May 1993]

NAGAO, MARTHA MUMENO, 84, of Honolulu, died Jan. 25, 1993. She was born in Kealakekua, Kona, and was a retired Japanese language teacher at Soto Mission School. Survived by husband, Robert J.; daughters, Florence H. Nagao Stanley, Shirley C. Nagao Nakamura; son, Robert S.H.; sister, Kikuko Matsuzaki of Japan; 13 grandchildren; four great-grandchildren, Memorial service 6 p.m. Monday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 January 1993]

NAGATA, AKIKO, 66, of Honolulu, died Feb. 19, 193. She was born in Saeki, Japan, was a retired glass etcher at Arts Hawaii and member of Oita Kenjin Kai. Survived by husband, Mineo; daughters, Noreen M., and Mrs. Gregg A. (Sharon M.) Zukeran; brothers, Kouki, Kinto and Nobukuni Sanada, all of Japan; two grandchildren. Service 6 p.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire; no flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 February 1993]
Nagata, Elsie K. and Harry N., of Honolulu died recently in Monterey Park, Calif. Elsie Nagata, 74, and Harry Nagata, 79, are survived by son Ronnie; daughters Harriette Nagata and Carole Shishido; four grandchildren; and one great-grandchild. Memorial Service: 11 a.m. Saturday at the Moiliili Hongwanji. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 August 1993]

**NAGATA, ELSIEK.**, 74 and **HARRY N.**, 79, both of Honolulu, died recently in California. Survived by son, Ronnie; daughters, Harriette Nagata and Carole Shishido; four grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Memorial service 11 a.m. Saturday at Moiliili Hongwanji Temple. Burial later; arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 August 1993]

**Nagata, Harold Y.,** of Honolulu died Jan. 27 in Queen's Hospital. Nagata, 78, was born in Kaumana, South Hilo, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Sue S.; daughter Heidi H. Taylor; brothers Dick, Toki, Mine and Hideki; sisters Dora Takahashi, Sue Saiki, Tatsuko Nishimura and Hisako Kurata; and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 February 1993]

NAGATA, HAROLD YOSHITO, 78, of Honolulu, died Jan. 27, 1993. He was born in Kaumana, South Hilo. Survived by wife, Sue S.; daughter, Heidi H. Taylor; a grandson; brothers, Dick, Toki, Mine and Hideki; sisters, Mrs. Dora Takahashi, Mrs. Lester (Sue) Saiki, Mrs. Albert (Tatsuko) Nishimura and Mrs. Donald (Hisako) Kurata. Private family service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 February 1993]

NAGATA, MASAKAZU "SKINNY", 70, of Naalehu, Ka'au, Hawaii, died Dec. 2, 1993. He was born in Hilo and retired as a heavy equipment mechanic for Kau'u Agribusiness Co., Inc. Survived by wife, Yuriko "Lily" Nagata; sons, Leslie M. of Honolulu, Blaine M, Dale K. of Honolulu; brothers, Richard M. and Robert K., both of Honolulu; five grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 4 to 5 p.m. Tuesday at Naalehu Hongwanji Mission; service over the ashes 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 December 1993]

**NAGATA, MASUO "HERBERT",** 80, of Honolulu, died May 2, 1993. He was born in Waialua. Survived by wife, Matsumi "Rose" Nagata; daughter, Cheryl; brother, Matao; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 6 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Inurnment 10:30 a.m. Monday at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 May 1993]

**Nagata, Masuo "Herbert"**, of Honolulu died May 2 in Kuakini Hospital. Nagata, 80, was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Matsumi; daughter Cheryl; and brother Matao. Services: 6

p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Inurnment: 10:30 a.m. Monday at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 May 1993]

NAGATA, MATSUMI "ROSE", 79, of Honolulu, died June 22, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. She was the retired proprietor of Rose's Florist. Survived by daughter, Cheryl; sister, Helen Sugita; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Inurnment at Valley of the Temples 10:30 a.m. Thursday. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 June 1993]

NAGATA, MITSUGI, 79, of Captain Cook, Kona, died Dec. 12, 1993. He was born in Wainaku, Hilo and was a retired coffee farmer. Survived by wife, Hanae T.; sons, Richard A., Andrew H. of Honolulu and Morris H., daughter, Amy A. of Honolulu; brother, George T. of Hilo; three grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 4 to 5 p.m. tomorrow at Kona Hongwanji Mission in Kealakekaua, Kona; service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 December 1993]

NAGATA, MITSUGI, 79, of Captain Cook, Kona, died Dec. 12, 1993. He was born in Wainaku, Hilo, and was a retired coffee farmer. Survived by wife, Hanae T.; sons, Richard A., Andrew H. of Honolulu and Morris H.; daughter, Amy A. of Honolulu; brothers, George T. of Hilo; three grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 4 to 5 p.m. tomorrow at Kona Hongwanji Mission in Kelakekaua, Kona; service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 December 1993]

Nagatani, Velma Y.T., of Honolulu died Monday in Honolulu. Nagatani, 75, was born in Hawi, Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Stanley; son Stafford T.; daughter Sylvia Sanchez; brothers Bert K. and Rodney S. Toyama; sisters Evelyn S. Nishimiya, Janet M. Toyama, Lois T. McCartney and Dixie Y. Kawabata; and five grandchildren. Wake services: 6 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Call from 5 p.m. to 6 p.m. Funeral services: 10 a.m. Monday at the mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial to follow at 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 January 1993]

NAGATO, YOSHIMATSU, 69, of Honolulu, formerly of Kakaako, died May 30, 1993. He was born in Honolulu, and was a retired carpenter. He was a member of Honpa Hongwanji Goji Kai, Jigozen Jin Kai, Yamagata Ken Jin Kai, and Tenrikyo Kalihi Church. Survived by wife, Mitsuko; daughter, Karen Y.; brother, Susumu of Pukalani; and sisters, Mrs. Noriyoshi (Alice M.) Watanabe and Mrs. Edwin H. (Jean F.) Shitabata. Memorial service 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Bo flowers; casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 June 1993]

**NAGATORI, SUEJU,** 98, of Captain Cook, Hawaii, died Nov, 25, 1993. She was born in Kumamoto, Japan, and was a homemaker and member of the Hawaii Regional Senior Citizens Group. Survived by son, Oliver M.; six grandchildren; 15 great-grandchildren; six hanai great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 2 to 3 p.m. Saturday at Central Kona Union Church in Kealekekua. Service over the ashes 3 p.m. burial to follow at Central Kona Union Church Cemetery. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by West Hawaii Mortuary, Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 December 1993]

**NAGO, GORDON SHIGEO,** 39, of Kapaa, Kauai, died July 26, 1993. He was born on Kauai and was a self-employed mechanic. Survived by wife, Karen Nago; son, Tyson; daughter, Ardis;

mother, Tsuyako Nago; sisters, Mrs. Shirley (David) Webster, Mrs. Jeanette (Tom) Wellman of Alaska and Mrs. Kathleen (YuHui) Hsu; brothers, Gary of Washington, Norman and David; nieces and nephews; cousins; aunts and uncles. Friends may call from 4:30 p.m. Saturday at United Church of Christ in Kapaa. Private burial at a later date. Casual attire. Arrangements by Borthwick/Kauai Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 July 1993]

**NAHALE, ELIZABETH KAIAHUA**, 60, of Honolulu, died Aug. 1, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by mother, Edna Pe'a Nahale; brother, Hildgard; sisters, Mrs. Dorothy Clarke and Mrs. Julia Daligcon of California; nieces, nephews, grandnieces, and grandnephews. Friends may call from 10 a.m. to noon Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary; service 1:30 p.m. Private burial. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 August 1993]

NAHINU, HARUE, 62, of Naalehu, Hawaii, died June 15, 1993. She was born in Lihue, Kauai, and was a cafeteria helper at Naalehu School. Survived by husband, Harry; sons, Gordon "Sumi" of Hilo, Earl, Royden; daughter, Mary; brothers, Kiyoto Kinoshita of Kauai, Isoo Kinoshita of California, Yoshio Kinoshita of Kauai; sisters, Matsue "Alice" Anama, Sunao "Nancy" Pescador, Misao Ringor, Mrs. Tomie (Alex) Kelikoma, Mrs. Fujiko (Daniel) Yamamoto and Kathryn Oyama, all of Kauai; nieces; nephews. Friends may call 9 to 11:45 a.m. Tuesday at Holy Rosary Catholic Church in Pahala; Mass noon. Casual attire. Burial at the church cemetery. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 June 1993]

NAIPO, LOPAKA, 70, formerly of Kohala, Hawaii, and Honolulu, died June 3, 1993, in San Francisco, Calif. He was born in Kapa'au, Kohala, and was a merchant seaman who, in 1956, risked his life to save a fellow crew member who had fallen between a freighter and dock into turbulent ocean. Survived by wife, the former Eliza Makaiwi of Moloka'I; sons, Lopaka of California, Kamakapu, Kaleo and Larry Amasi, all of Honolulu; daughters, Marjorie Lavatai of California, Mapuana of Honolulu, Haunani Mamea, Leanora Sili and Kaui Neves, all of California; brothers, George Kahulanui, Rodgers Lolena Sr. and Henry; sisters, Mrs. Thomas (Puluelo) Park, Keala McCallum, Mrs. LeRoy (Leina'ala) Akamine and Mrs. Albert (Pualani) Ne, all of Honolulu; 22 grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren. Service held. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 June 1993]

NAIPO, WARREN SAMUEL KEAWE, 53, of Kailua, Oahu, died Feb. 9, 1993. He was born in Damon Tract, Oahu, and was a well-known musician and musical arranger. He was member of Naipo Inc., Nani Hawai'I Serenaders and Pomaika'I Duet. He served in the U.S. Army Reserve, 807 Signal Co., and was a Kailua High School graduate. Survived by wife, Annette K. Kaopio; sons, Delmann P. and Blayne K.; daughters, Mrs. Gavin (Alzadia-Pohainani) Kaina and Warnette- Lilina K. Naipo; two grandchildren; brothers, Lopaka of California, George Kahulanui, Rodgers Lolena and Henry; sisters, Mrs. Thomas (Puluelo) Park, Keala McCallum, Mrs. LeRoy (Leina'ala) Akamine and Mrs. Albert (Pualani) Ne; hanai niece; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Wednesday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Waimanalo chapel, Oluolu Street; service 8 p.m. or call 8 to 10 a.m. Thursday. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park, Musicians Section. Hawaiian attire. No flowers; donations may be made to the family. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 February 1993]

**NAITO, HIDEO,** 80, of Kapaau, Hawaii, died May 13, 1993. He was born in Heeia and was the retired proprietor of Naito Store. He was a member of Kohala Senior Citizens Club. Survived by wife, Mitsuko F.; son, Herbert of Kapaau; daughters, Mrs. Wayne (Nanette) Umeda of Honolulu,

Mrs. Ernest (Eleanor) Nakahara of Kealakekua; brother, Kenichi of Kapaau; sister, Mrs. Fumiko Yokoyama of Honolulu; four grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 3 to 4 p.m. Thursday at Kohala Jodo Mission; service 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Arrangements by Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home-Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 May 1993]

NAITO, KATSUTOSHI, 74, of Honlulu, died Sept. 27, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Ethel K.M.; brothers, James H., Paul K., Harold Y.; sisters, Toshiko Yagi, Carol T. Hirazumi, Mrs. Takashi (Bessie T.) Genishi, Jean Y. Hirazumi, Harriet S. Brown, Mrs. Teruo (May Y.) Maruyama, Alice M. Funeral service 6 p.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 September 1993]

**NAITOH, NAOE,** 93, of Kaneohe, died June 24, 1993. She was born in Nagano, Japan. Survived by daughters, Mrs. Thomas N. (Narae) Ogata and Gladys S.; grandchildren, Curtis S. and Noreen Y.; a great-grandson. Private family service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 July 1993]

**Naitoh, Naoe,** of Kaneohe died June 24 in Maunalani Nursing Center. Naitoh, 93, was born in Nagano, Japan. She is survived by daughters Narae Ogata and Glady's S. Naitoh; two grandchildren, and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 July 1993]

NAIWI, IVANHOE K., 65, of whose obituary appeared Thursday's paper, died March 26, 1993. He was born in Makua, Hawaii. Survived by wife, Caroline W.; brothers, John, Lincoln K., Lionel Mathias, Franklin Mathias and Manuel Mathias; sisters, Mrs. Kamezo (Jacqueline) Yamashiro, Mrs. Wilhelmina Bailey, Kuulei, Mrs. Leonard (Marlene) Olayan, Mrs. Ramona Lai, Mrs. Natacha Mahuka and Mrs. Franklin (Claudette) Mahuka; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call 8:30 to 10:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park, Waipio; service 10:30 a.m. Burial 12:30 p.m. at Makua Protestant Cemetery in Waianae. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 April 1993]

NAIWI, IVANHOE K., former president of the AFL-CIO Hawaii Meat Cutters Union Local 594 and founding president of the Amalgamated Meat Cutters & Allied Workers of Hawaii, died March 26. He was 65. A descendant of missionary Lorrin Andrews, Naiwi was born in 1927 at Makua Valley on Oahu's Leeward Coast. In 1959, Naiwi became the first president of the Hawaii Meat Cutters Union, a local affiliate of the Amalgamated Meat Cutters and Butcher Workmen of North America. He left the post when the international union merged with the AFL-CIO Retail Clerk's union in the 1981 to form the United Food & Commercial Workers of Hawaii. Within a month after the merger, Naiwi galvanized his supporters to form the Amalgamated Meat Cutters & Allied Workers Union of Hawaii. In 1984, the union affiliated with the Hawaii Teamsters to become the Allied Meat Cutters and Retail Clerks Division of Local 996 of the International Brotherhood of Teamsters. In the last 10 years, Naiwi had been involved in the preservation of Hawaiian culture. He was an active member of Paniola Historical Foundation and the Waianae Coast Archaeological Preservation Council. Naiwi is survived by his wife Caroline. Friends may call at 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary in Waipio. Services 10:30 a.m. Burial follows at noon. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 April 1993]

**Naiwi, Ivanhoe K.,** of Aiea, a Paniola Historical Foundation and Waianae Coast Archaeological Historical Preservation Council historian, died March 26 in Aiea. Naiwi, 65, was born in Makua. He is survived by wife Caroline W.; brothers John and Lincoln K. Naiwi and Lionel, Franklin

and Manuel Mathias; and sisters Jacqueline Yamashiro, Wilhelmina Bailey, Kuulei Naiwi, Marlene Olayan, Ramona Lai, Natacha and Claudette Mahuka. Services: 10:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. Call from 8:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Makua Protestant Cemetery, Waianae. Casual attire. Incorrect information was published in an earlier obituary. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 April 1993]

**NAIWI, SONIA ELFRIEDE,** 75, of Aiea, died Jan. 20, 1993. She was born in Germany. Survived by husband, Francis J. Private service was held. Arrangements by Mililani Downtown Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 January 1993]

**Naiwi, Sonia,** of Aiea died Jan. 20 in Kuakini Hospital. Naiwi, 75, was born in Germany. She is survived by husband Francis J. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 January 1993]

**NAKA, HARU,** 97, of Pearl City, died April 27, 1993. She was born in Fukuoka, Japan, and was a member of the Honolulu Myohoji Church. Survived by sons, Sadamu, Higashi of Japan; daughter, Mrs. Tad T. (May S.) Eguchi of California; 11 grandchildren and five greatgrandchildren; nieces, nephews and cousins. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 May 1993]

NAKAE, SETSUKO "SHIRLEY", 62, of Lihue, died Nov. 20, 1993. She was born in Lihue, and was a member of Lihue Hongwanji Kyodan. Survived by husband, Kiyoshi Nakae; daughters, Mrs. Myles (Karen) Uyesono of Wailua, Mrs. Michael (Allison) Soma of Kapaa; three grandchildren; brother, Takazo Soma of Kealia. Memorial service 2 p.m. Sunday at Lihue Hongwanji Mission. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 November 1993]

**NAKAGAMI, KIYOKO HAZEL**, 77, of Mililani, died May 30, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by brothers, Kohei Kenneth Nakagami and Takao Arthur Nakagami; sisters, Mrs. Tsuneharu Van (Shizuko Edythe) Fujinaka and Mrs. Yukio Ernie (Sachiko Jeanne) Kita. Private services held; arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 June 1993]

Nakagawa, Earl T., of Pearl City, who died Friday in St. Francis Hospital, West, after apparently suffering a seizure while diving at Oneula Beach Park in Ewa Beach, will be remembered in services Saturday. Nakagawa, 42, a Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard lofter, was born in Hawaii. He is survived by wife Jo-Anne; sons Robert and Brian; mother Tamaye Chinen; brother Royce, and sisters Corrine Arakaki and Avis Cadorna. Services: 6:30 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Cremation to follow. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 January 1993]

NAKAGAWA, EARL TATSUO, 42, of Pearl City, died Jan. 15, 1993. He was born in Hawaii and was a lofter with the Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard. Survived by wife, Jo-Anne Nakagawa; sons, Robert and Brian; mother; Mrs. Eddie (Tamaye) Chinen; brother, Royce; sisters, Mrs. Melvin (Corrine) Arakaki and Mrs. Fred (Avis) Cadorna. Friends may call 5 to 6:30 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary; service 6:30 p.m. Cremation. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 January 1993]

**NAKAGAWA, HIROSHI,** 90, of Honolulu, died May 22, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a retired auto mechanic. Survived by daughters, Mrs. Alfred (Nancy) Higa and Mrs. James

(Jane) Saito; son, Paul; seven grandchildren; 10 great-grandchildren. Service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 May 1993]

**Nakagawa, Hiroshi,** of Honolulu, a retired auto mechanic, died May 22 in Kuakini Hospital. Nakagawa, 90, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Nancy Higa and Jane Saito; son Paul, seven grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Services have been held. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 June 1993]

NAKAGAWA, KIN, 88, of Kaneohe, died Sept. 7, 1993. She was born in Fukushima, Japan. Survived by sons, Dr. Edward K.; Wilfred K., Thomas T., Herman H. and Richard H.; daughter, Jean T. Gann; 12 grandchildren; five great-grandchildren; two brothers and two sisters in Japan. Private services held; arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 September 1993]

Nakagawa, Kin, of Kaneohe died last Tuesday in Castle Hospital. Nakagawa, 88, was born in Fukushima, Japan. She is survived by sons Dr. Edward K., Wilfren K., Thomas T., Herman H. and Richard H.; daughter Jean T. Gann; two brothers; two sisters; 12 grandchildren; 5 great-grandchildren. Private service. Incorrect information was published in her obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 September 1993]

NAKAGAWA, MITSUMI YOSHINO, 91, of Hilo, died August 20, 1993. She was born in Pauhau, Hawaii, and was a homemaker and member of Hilo Nichiren Mission. Survived by sons, Mitsuru and Kiyoshi; daughters, Violet Nakashima, Marie Hill of California, Leslie of Honolulu and Evelyn Mark of Honolulu; sister, Mrs. Midori Furukawa of Olaa; eight grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; cousins. Private family service were held. Arrangements by Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 August 1993]

NAKAGAWA, NATSUE "NELLIE", 66, of Honolulu, died Jan. 30, 1993. She was born in Koloa, Kauai. Survived by son, Darrell S. of Texas; daughter, Lora M.; mother, Mrs. Yuriko Isoda of Kauai; brothers, Seishi "Jack" Isoda of Illinois, Takashi Isoda of Kauai, Sadashi "Sam" Isoda of California, Stanley Isoda of Kauai, Herbert and Wallace Isoda of Kauai; sister, Mrs. Seichi (Ethel) Oyama of Kauai. Memorial service 8 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 February 1993]

NAKAGAWA, NORMAN ISAMU, 48, of Kaneohe, died July 21, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was the proprietor of Plumbing Connection. Survived by wife, Pamela M.; son, Joel T.; daughter, Kimberly Ann K.; parents; Richard T. (Ruth Y.) Nakagawa; brother, Melvin K. Memorial service 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 July 1993]

**NAKAGAWA, NORMAN ISAMU,** whose obituary appeared in yesterday's paper, was the proprietor of The Plumbing Connection and a member of the General Contractors Association and Plumbers Union Local 675. Survived, among others, by son, Joey. Incorrect information was received by the paper. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 July 1993]

**Nakagawa, Rupert K.,** of Hilo, a retired Hilo Iron Works welder and Hawaii County Economic Opportunity Council facility maintenance manager, died Friday in Las Vegas. Nakagawa, 65, was born in Hawaii. He is survied by sister Fusae Arita. Services: 5 p.m. Saturday at Borthwick

Hawaii Funeral Home, Hilo. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 March 1993]

NAKAGAWA, SUMI, 100, formerly of Gulick Avenue, died Dec. 29, 1992. Survived by sons, Harold D. of California, Lawrence Y. and Raymond S.; daughters, Mrs. Nancy M. Saito and Mrs. Betty S. Tanaka; 11 grandchildren; nine great-grandchildren; two great-great-grandchildren; Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 February 1993]

Nakagawa, Sumi, of Honolulu died Dec. 29 in Kuakini Hospital. Nakagawa, 100, was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. She is survived by sons Harold H., Lawrence Y. and Raymond S.; daughters Nancy M. Saito and Betty S. Tanaka; 11 grandchildren; nine great-grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 February 1993]

NAKAGAWA, YUKUO "STONE", 77, of Wailuku, Maui, died March 20, 1993. He was born in Wailuku. Survived by son, Donald; daughters, Mrs. James (Jeanne) Marn of Honolulu and Mrs. Francis (Katherine) Nakamoto; brothers, Hiroshi; sister, Mrs. Clyde (Virginia)

Shimabukuro; nine grandchildren. Service 5 p.m. today at Nakamura Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 March 1993]

NAKAHARA, FUMIKO "FUMI", 71, of Hilo, died Sept. 23, 1993. She was born in Ninoole, Hawaii, and was a housewife. She was also a member of the Hilo Baptist Church and the 1½ - mile Kaumana Kumiai. Survived by husband, Takaichi "Naka" Nakahara; sons, James K. of Molokai and Ronald T.; daughters, Doris S. Shiinoki of Honolulu and Ellen K. Nakamura; brothers, Masanori Nonaka and Takanori Nonaka of California; seven grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 1 to 2 p.m. Saturday at Hilo Baptist Church; memorial service 2 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 September 1993]

NAKAHARA, HATSUYUKI "NAKA", 67, of Honolulu, formerly of Pearl city, died July 2, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was employed with Aloha Motors and Schuman Carriage Co. Survived by wife, Gertrude Y. Nakahara; son, Henry "Mackay" Dutro; daughter, Mrs. Harold (Margaret M.) Robertson; sisters, Mrs. Margaret Orio, Mrs. Dora Ingraham, Mrs. Toshi (Barbara) Yamasaka; two granddaughters, nieces and nephews. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 July 1993]

**Nakahara, Karmenlita R.,** infant daughter of Denise Nakahara of Honolulu, died Jan. 8 in Kapiolani Hospital. The baby was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brothers Patrick, Nova, Guppy and Percy; and sisters Ghevelyn and Lovey. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 February 1993]

NAKAHARA, KARMENLITA RENAE, infant daughter of Denise Nakahara, died Jan. 8, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Also survived by brothers, Patrick, Nova, Guppy and Percy; sisters, Chevelyn and Lovey; grandparents; aunts, uncles, a cousin and nephew. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 February 1993]

Nakahodo, Nabe, of Honolulu died Sunday in Hale Malamalama. Nakahodo, 103, was born in Okinawa, Japan. She is survived by daughters Naeko Miyagi and Gladys Nakahodo; nine grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Memorial services: 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 November 1993]

NAKAMA, KANYU, 68, of Honolulu, died April 22, 1993. He was born in Okinawa, Japan, and was a member of the Kin Club. Survived by wife, Helen H.; son, Richard Y.; daughter, Mrs. Tadashi (Beverly S.) Nishino; two grandchildren; brother, Albert K. and Larry K.; sister, Mrs. Kenjiro (Susan S.) Uehara. Memorial service 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 April 1993]

**NAKAMA, KANYU**, who died April 22, 1993, was 86 years of age. Incorrect information was given in yesterday's obituary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 April 1993]

NAKAMA, MRS. UTO, 100, of Honolulu, died Sept. 17, 1993. She was born in Okinawa, Japan, was a vegetable farmer and member of Kin Club. Survived by sons, Richard S. and George M.; daughters, Mrs. Torasaburo (Yasuko) Ige, Mrs. Francis (Ida) Teruya, Mary Nakama and Mrs. Alice Ito; 18 grandchildren; and 18 great-grandchildren. Memorial services 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers; casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 September 1993]

NAKAMATSU, MARY "COLLETTE", 43, of Hilo, died May 7, 1993. She was born in Oswego, Kansas, and was a homemaker and member of the Waiakea Uka Kumiai Camp 6. Survived by husband, Gerald Nakamatsu; son, Jayson; daughter, Erin; father, Richard A. Cain. Friends may call from 5 to 6 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Hom; service 7 p.m. Inurnment 9:30 a.m. Friday at Veterans Cemetery #2. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 May 1993]

NAKAMATSU, MARY "COLLETTE", 43, of Hilo, died May 7, 1993. She was born in Oswego, Kansas, and was a homemaker and member of the Waiakea Uka Kumiai Camp 6. Survived. Among others, by mother-in-law. Hiroko Nakamatsu. Friends may call from 5 to 6 p.m. tomorrow at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home; service 6 p.m. Inurnment 9:30 a.m. Friday at Veterans Cemetery #2. No flowers. Casual attire. A recent obituary was incorrect due to information provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 May 1993]

**NAKAMOTO, CALVIN HIROSHI,** 54, of Honolulu, died March 7, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was the owner of Calvin H. Nakamoto, Real Estate Broker. Survived by companion, Nell Redling; brother, Melvin; sisters, Mrs. Hideshi (Beatrice) Niimi, Mrs. Thelma Yonehiro; sister, Lily; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 3 to 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 March 1993]

**NAKAMOTO, CALVIN HIROSHI,** 54, of Honolulu, died March 7, 1993. He was born in Honolulu, died March 7, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was the owner of Calvin H. Nakamoto, Real Estate Broker. Friends may call from 3 to 5 p.m. tomorrow at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 3:30 p.m. cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. Service time has been added from a recent obituary. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 March 1993]

**NAKAMOTO, KAME,** 95, of Waianae, died March 20, 1993. She was born in Okinawa, Japan, and was a member of Waianae Baptist church and Aza Gushikawa Doshi Kai. Survived by daughter, Mrs. Arthur K. (Janet U.) Agena; stepson, Kijo Nakamoto of Okinawa; five grandchildren; brother, Ryojin Miyashiro of Okinawa. Service 8 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden

Mortuary. Burial 10:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 March 1993]

NAKAMOTO, KATSUKI "KATS", 83, of Honolulu, died Sept. 22, 1993. He was born in Honohina and was the retired owner of Kat's General Repair Inc. He was also a member of the Jodo Shu Kyodan. Survived by wife, Elaine Y.; sons, George K., Wallace K. and Dennis S.; daughters, Mrs. Jonathan (Nancy M.) Parlier, Mrs. Gregory (Gail C.) Oi; nine grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Memorial service 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 September 1993]

NAKAMOTO, MINORU, 82, of Lahaina, died Nov. 25, 1993. He was born in Lahaina. Survived by wife, Ayako; sosn, Don, Leslie of Honolulu, Stanley of Pukalani; brothers, Takeo of Honolulu, Fumiko Teshima of Kula and June H. Randall of Pukalani; three grandchildren. Service over the ashes 4 p.m. tomorrow at Lahiana Jodo Mission. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 November 1993]

NAKAMOTO, MINORU, 82, of Lahaina, Maui, died Nov. 25, 1993. He was born in Lahaina. Survived by wife, Ayako Nakamoto; sons, Don, Leslie of Honolulu and Stanley of Pukalani; brothers, Takeo of Honolulu, and Tetsuyuki; sisters, Umeno Yamada of Honolulu, Fumiko Teshima of Kula and June H. Randall of Pukalani; three grandchildren. Service over the ashes 4 p.m. today at Lahaina Jodo Mission. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 November 1993]

**Nakamoto, Minoru**, of Lahaina, who died Thursday, also is survived bysisters Fumiko Teshima and June H. Randall. Saturday's Star-Bulletin obituary incorrectly listed them as brothers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 November 1993]

NAKAMOTO, TAKEO "TAKE", 68, of Honolulu, died March 1, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a teacher of Honolulu Ki Society. Survived by wife, Lily S.; son, Ralph T.; brothers, Melvin and Calvin; sisters, Mrs. Hideshi (Beatrice) Niimi and Mrs. Thelma Yonehiro. Service noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 March 1993]

**NAKAMOTO, TSUGIO,** 67, of Honolulu died March 18, 1993. Family has requested that survivors not be listed. Private family memorial service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 March 1993]

**Nakamoto, Tsugio,** of Honolulu died March 18 in St. Francis Hospital. Nakamoto, 67, was born in Honolulu. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 April 1993]

**NAKAMOTO, YUKIE**, 86, of Honolulu, died Nov. 3, 1993. She was born in Waialua, and was the retired owner of Beretania Florist and member of Soto Mission Yamaguchi Ken Jin Kai. Survived by sons, Howard S., David S., Norman S.; daughter, Lillian R.; five grandchildren; a great grandson; sisters, Mrs. Ritsu Yoshimori, Mrs. Bessie Takamura, Mrs. Richard (Penny) Fujita. Service 4 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 November 1993]

**NAKAMURA, ALICE TSUYA,** 86, of Kaneohe, died April 24, 1993. He was born in Hilo. Survived by, among others, 13 grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. A recent obituary was incorrect due to information provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 May 1993]

NAKAMURA, ARTHUR SHIGEO, 63, of Kailua, Oahu. Died Dec. 29, 1992. He was born in Waipahu and retired as a mason. Survived by wife, Keiko; sons, Stanley T., Roy K. and Steve T.; two grandchildren; mother, Mrs. Tsugie Nakamura; sisters, Mrs. George (Janet Y.) Ogawa, Mrs. Yoshio (June S.) Yatagai and Mrs. Clarence (Rachel Y.) Hayase. Memorial service 8 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers; casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 January 1993]

NAKAMURA, CLIFFORD YOSHINORI "UDON", 68, of Papaikou, Hawaii, died Feb. 21, 1993. He was born in Hakalau and was a retired carpenter and maintenance supervisor for the Mauna Kea Agribusiness Co. He was also a member of the Papaikou Silverton Kumiai. Survived by sons, Norman and Niles, both of Hilo; daughters, Noreen Kaneshiro of Pepeekeo and Jan Kim of Hilo; brothers, James of Aiea, Harold, Harry and Raymond, all of Kaneohe; six grandchildren. Friends may call from 5 to 6 p.m. tomorrow at Dodo Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 February 1993]

NAKAMURA, DONALD KATSUMI, 71, of Wahiawa, died June 6, 1993. He was born in Kahuku and was a veteran of the 442<sup>nd</sup> Anti-Tank Company and retired from the Federal Aviation Administration with over 30 years of service. Survived by wife, Sada "Sally" Nakamura; sons, Donald F., Norman K. of California, David M.; daughters, Naomi Delventhal, Mrs. James S. (Midori) Okazaki; six grandchildren; brothers, Yoshio, Albert, Yoshiro, Goro of Nevada, George of Arizona; sisters, Haruyo Kakimoto, Shizue Hamada, Michiko; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 4 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 June 1993]

NAKAMURA, EDNA SUZUKO, 77, of Glenwood, Hawaii, formerly of Oahu, died Sept. 17, 1993. She was born in Ninole, Hawaii, and retired as a school teacher and couselor at Kaimuki High School. Survived by son, Deen of Honolulu; daughters, Mari Kubo of Glenwood, Yuki Mossman of Kauai; brothers, Robert Nagakura of Honolulu, Jun Nagakura of Chicago, Roy Nagakura and Jerry Nagakura, both of Hilo; sisters, Sakae Komenaka, Aiko Morita, both of Honolulu; four grandchildren. Friends may call 5 to 6 p.m. Tuesday at Kaumana Drive Baptist Church; memorial service 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 September 1993]

NAKAMURA, ERICK TOKUSHI, 51, of Honolulu, died Aug. 5, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a teacher/registrar with the state Department of Education. Survived by wife, Norma S.; sons, Elden T. and Nolan T.; mother, Margaret K.; sister, Barbara T. Kamiyama. Memorial service 8 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire; no flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 August 1993]

NAKAMURA, GUNJI 'PIPI', 72, of Keeau, Hawaii died Jan. 3, 1993. He was born in Olaa, Keaau and was retired electrician for the former Puna Sugar Co. and an employee of the Hilo Lagoon Hotel. Survived by brothers, Johnny S. of California, Goro of Honolulu, Koji, Uro of California; sisters, Fumiko Suzuki, Gladys N. Nakamura, nieces and nephews; grandnieces and grandnephews; cousins. Friends may call 5 to 6 p.m. Thursday at Hilo Higashi Hongwanji

Mission; memorial service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 January 1993]

**NAKAMURA, HATSUYO,** 80, of Kailua, died March 3, 1993. She was born in Hakalau. Survived by sons, George T. and Kenneth K.; daughters, Mrs. Harry (Miriam M.) Taira, Mrs. Douglas (Nancy N.) Clark; 13 grandchildren and a great-granddaughter; brother, Masayuki Uyehara. Private service held. Arrangments by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 March 1993]

**Nakamura, Hatsuyo,** of Kailua died March 3 in Castle Hospital. Nakamura, 80, was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by sons George T. and Kenneth K.; daughters Miriam M. Taira and Nancy N. Clark; brothers Masayuki Uyehara; 13 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 March 1993]

NAKAMURA, HILDA KIKUE, 83, of Honolulu, died Sept. 26, 1993. She was born in Pearl City and was a member of Soto Shu Kyodan and Kapahulu Chiho Jin Kai and Ten Shin Kai. Survived by son, Ronald M.; daughters, Mrs. Angelo (Barbara M.) Colagrossi of Missouri, Mrs. Roy M. (Shirley S.) Naito; three grandchildren and four great-grandchildren; brothers, Thomas T. Miura, Clarence C. Miura of California. Memorial service 2 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 September 1993]

NAKAMURA, IRENE YUKIE, 85, of Honolulu, died Feb. 22, 1993. She was born in Waialua. Survived by sons, George and Andrew; daughter, Mrs. Norman (Kay) Takashige; 10 grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren; brothers, Robert Tokumoto and Isamu Tokumoto; sisters, Itoe Sasaki, Hazel Muramoto, Jean Hamamura; nieces and nephews. Private service held; inurnment was at Mililani Memorial Park. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary, Waipio. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 March 1993]

Nakamura, John S., of Parlier, Calif., formerly of Olaa, Hawaii, died Sept. 4 in Dinuva Hospital in Parlier. Nakamura, 83, retired owner of Kat's General Repair Inc., was born in Honohina, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Elaine Y.; sons George K., Wallace K., and Dennis S.; daughters Nancy M. Parlier and Gail C. Oi; nine grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Memorial services: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 September 1993]

**NAKAMURA, JOHN SHOISHIRO**, 77, of Parlier, Calif., formerly of Olaa, Hawaii, died Sept. 4, 1993. He was born in Olaa. Survived by brothers, Goro of Honolulu, Koji M. of Keaau, Uro E. of California; sisters, Fumiko Suzuki and Gladys Nakamura, both of Keaau; nieces, nephews and cousins. Private service held. Family requests that no donations be sent. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 September 1993]

**NAKAMURA, KINUYE,** 84, of Honolulu, died Feb. 28, 1993. She was born in Wahiawa, Kauai. Survived by sons, John M. and Herbert K.; five grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 March 1993]

**Nakamura, Kinuye,** of Honolulu died Feb. 28 in Honolulu. Nakamura, 84, was born in Hawaii. She is survived by sons John M. and Herbert K.; five grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 March 1993]

**Nakamura, Kou S.,** of Honolulu, formerly of Kona, died Wednesday in Woodbridge, Va. Nakamura, 83, was born on Kauai. She is survived by husband Harold Y.; sons Russell Y. and Floyd A.; brother Raymond K. Saito; and four grandchildren. Memorial services; 5 p.m. Wednesday at the Kona Hongwanji. Call after 4 p.m. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 December 1993]

**NAKAMURA, KOU SAITO,** 83, of Honolulu, died Dec. 1, 1993. She was born on Kauai and was a former resident of Kona. Survived by husband, Harold Y.; sons, Russell Y. of Virginia and Floyd A. of Oahu; four grandchildren; brother, Raymond K. Salito, Friends may call from 4 p.m. Wednesday at Kona Hongwanji Mission; memorial services 5 p.m. Inurnment at a later date. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 December 1993]

NAKAMURA, LORRAINE N., 59, of Honolulu, died March 30, 1993. She was born in Honolulu and was a retired program analyst for the Navy. Survived by husband, Fred S. Nakamura; son, Alan; daughters, Gwen of Nevada, Sharon; brothers, Charles Nishida of California, George Nishida, Robert Nishida of Missouri; sister, Mrs. Evelyn Kubota. Memorial service 10 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 April 1993]

Nakamura, Louis "Louie" J., of Kaneohe, a hair stylelist at Ezio's and Chez Kensei salons, died Wednesday in Castle Hospital. Nakamura, 40, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Violet M.; brothers Robert Y. Jr. and Francis E.; and sisters Bonnie M. Kaleiohi, Karolyn A. Fafard, Jeffie C. Hinkle and Marcella R. "Honey" Sakamoto. Prayer services: 7:30 p.m. Friday at the Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary Chapel. Call after 6 p.m. Mass: 11 a.m. Saturday at St. Ann Catholic Church in Kaneohe. Call after 9 a.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 July 1993]

NAKAMURA, LOUIS "LOUIE" JOHN, 40, of Kaneohe, died July 21, 1993. He was born in Honolulu, and was hair stylist at Ezio's and Chez Kensei salons. Survived by mother, Violet M. Nakamura; brothers, Robert Y. Jr. and Francis E.; sisters, Bonnie M. Kaleiohi, Karolyn A. Fafard, Jeffie C. Hinkle and Marcella r. "Honey" Sakamoto; nieces, nephews, grandnieces, grandnephews, uncles, aunts and cousins. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 7:30 p.m. Or call 9 to 11 a.m. Saturday at St. Anne's Catholic Church, Kaneohe; Mass 11 a.m. cremation to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 July 1993]

NAKAMURA, LOUIS "LOUIE" JOHN, 40, of Kaneohe, died July 21, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was hair stylist at Ezlo's and Chez Kensei Salons. Survived by mother, Violet McCabe Nakamura; brothers, Robert Y. Jr. and Francis E.; sisters, Mrs. Bonnie M. (Norman) Kaleiohi, Mrs. Karolyn A. (Leighton) Fafard, Mrs. Jeffle C. (Thomas) Hinike and Mrs. Marcella R. "Honey" (Gary) Sakamoto; hanai sister, Ellen Takemoto; nieces and nephews; grandnieces and grandnephews; aunts and uncles; cousins. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. tomorrow at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; prayer service 7:30 p.m. Or call 9 to 11 a.m Saturday at St. Ann's Catholic Church; Mass 11 a.m. Cremation follows. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 July 1993]

NAKAMURA, MATAICHI, 91, of Honolulu, died March 27, 1993. He was born in Kona, Hawaii. Survived by wife, Masao and Eiichi; daughters, Mrs. Shizuo (Patsy H.) Uchimura, Mrs. Pauline A. Ishii and Mrs. Betty M. Yamaguchi; 15 grandchildren; 17 great-grandchildren; sister, Mrs. Alice Ikeda. Private family memorial service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 April 1993]

NAKAMURA, MITSUE, 79, of Honalo, Hawaii, died Oct. 24, 1993. She was born in Honalo and was a housewife and member of the Daifukuji Soto Mission Fujinkai and the Honalo #2 Kumiai. Survived by sons, Shigemi of California, Benson of Mililani, Raymond of California, Melvin and Harvey; daughters, Jane of Hilo, Joyce St. Arnault of Kailua-Kona, Elaine Fernandez of Kahaluu, Kona; 18 grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 4 to 5 p.m. tomorrow at Daifukuji Soto Mission; service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Kona Branch. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 October 1993]

NAKAMURA, MITSUO, 88, of Wahiawa, died March 31, 1993. He was born in Wakamatsu Mie Ken, Japan, and was the former owner of M. Auto Repair Shop and a member of the Yamato Kumiai. Survived by wife, Miyuki; sons, Harold, James and Ernest; daughter, Mrs. Saburo (Jane) Matsumoto; 13 grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren; sister, Margaret S. Sasaki; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Wednesday at Wahiawa Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 April 1993]

**NAKAMURA, MIYE,** 71, of Honolulu, died April 30, 1993. She was born in Puna, Hawaii, and retired as owner of Shilhara Grocery Store. Survived by husband, Shizuo; son, David T. of Washington state; daughter, Mrs. Robert (Lori N.) Lipscomb of Washington state and Wendy K.; brothers, Hiroaki Shiihara and Masami Shiihara. Memorial service 2 p.m. Saturday at Epiphany Episcopal Church. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 May 1993]

**NAKAMURA**, **MIYUKI**, 83, of Wahiawa, died June 4, 1993. She was born in Waipahu and was a member of Yamamoto Kumiai. Survived by sons, Harold, James, Ernest; daughter, Mrs. Saburo (Jane) Matsumoto; 13 grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren; sister, Chiyono Masaki of Japan; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 6 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 June 1993]

**Nakamura, Richard K.**, of Kailua is also survived by sister Carole Mae Heya. Incorrect information was provided for his obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 August 1993]

NAKAMURA, RICHARD KENJI, 67, of Kailua, died Aug. 15, 1993. He was born in Paia, Maui, and retired as a general contractor. Survived by wife, Jane Y. Nakamura; sons, Kent M. of Washington, Dean Y.; daughter, Mrs. Glenn E. (Karen S.) Peterson; five grandchildren; stepmother, Masako Nakamura; brothers, Norman, Thomas Maeda, George, James Maeda, Kenneth; sisters, Mrs. Jorlu (Fumiko) Asato, Mrs. Jack (Masako) Yonashiro, Mrs. Spencer (Betty) Sakae, Mrs. Harold (Merie) Tokunaga, Mrs. Carol Higa, Mrs. Stanley (Annette) Omuro. Service 6:30 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Congregational Church. Cremation to follow. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 August 1993]

**NAKAMURA, RICHARD KENJI**, whose obituary appeared in Wednesday's paper, is survived, among others by sister, Mrs. Carole Mae Heya. Updated information was provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 August 1993]

**NAKAMURA, SADAO**, 72, of Honolulu, died June 5, 1993. He was born in Kipapa, Hawaii. Survived by sisters, Janet K.Y. Nagao and Yama Terada; nieces and nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 June 1993]

**Nakamura, Sadao,** of Honolulu died June 5 in Queen's Hospital. Nakamura, 72, was born in Kipapa, Hawaii. He is survived by sisters Janet K. Nakamura, Y. Nagao and Yama Terada. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 June 1993]

**NAKAMURA, STANLEY KINGORO**, 81, of Waihee, Maui, died Oct. 8, 1993. He was born in Waihee. Survived by wife, Judy M.; sons, Ronald of Wailuku, Leslie of Kaneohe, Jerry of Pukalani and Karl; sisters, Elsie Iwamasa and Ethel Kushiyama; 12 grandchildren; three greatgrandchildren. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. tonight at Nakamura Mortuary. Burial 10 a.m. tomorrow at Maui Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 October 1993]

NAKAMURA, TOHSIO, 69, of Wahiawa, died Dec. 9, 1993. Born in Wahiawa, he was retired from the City and County of Honolulu and was a member of the Riverside Kumia. Survived by brothers, Chester Kuwahara. Noboru, Haruo; sisters, Hatsude Sakata, Grace Bracken of Arizona, Peggy Trexler of Washington, Joyce Kaneko; niece and nephews. Private service held. Inurnment at a later date. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 December 1993]

NAKAMURA, TOKU, 93, of Honolulu, died June 7, 1993. Survived by sons, Tomio; daughters, Ruth A. Nakamura, Doris F. Takatsuki of Kauai, Grace Y. Ishii, Mrs. Henry (Jeannette M.) Higa, Mrs. Yoshio (Charlotte S.) Nakasone, Mrs. Nobuso (Carol T.) Nakano; 13 grandchildren and 25 great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 June 1993]

**Nakamura, Toshio,** of Wahiawa died Thursday in Wahiawa Hospital. Nakamura, 69, a retired city and county of Honolulu employee, was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by brothers Chester Kuwahara and Noboru and Haruo Nakamura; sisters Hatsue Sakata, Grace Bracken, Peggy Trexler and Joyce Kaneko. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 December 1993]

NAKAMURA, YOSHIKO, 90, of Kahului, Maui, died June 17, 1993. She was born in Puunene, Maui. Survived by sons, Paul S. of California and Henry Z.; daughter, Mrs. Lillian (Toshimi) Sodetani of Honolulu; brothers, Kiyoshi Shimada and Roy Shimada; sisters, Teruko Yamaura of Kauai, Asayo Tanaka, Yaeko Shimada of Honolulu; two grandchildren; three greatgrandsons. Service over the ashes 5 p.m. Monday at Kahului Hongwanji Mission. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 June 1993]

**Nakamura, Yoshiko,** of Kahului died yesterday in Maui Memorial Hospital. Nakamura, 90, was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by sons Paul S. and Henry Z.; daughter Lillian Sodetani; brothers Kiyoshi and Roy Shimada; sisters Teruko Yamaura, Asayo Tanaka and Yaeko Shimada; two grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Funeral services over her ashes; 5 p.m. Monday at the Kahului Hongwanji. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 June 1993]

**NAKANISHI, JANICE AKEMI**, 37, of Honolulu, died August 8, 1993. She was born in Okinawa, Japan. Survived by parents, Seiko and Miyoko Nakanishi; daughter, Stephanie; sister, Linda S. Private services were held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 August 1993]

**NAKANISHI, SEIKO,** 68, of Honolulu, died Dec. 22, 1993. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. Survived by wife, Betsy M.; daughter, Linda S.; grandchild, Stephanie; brother, Paul M.; sisters, Oharu Ige, Fumiko Toguchi and Mrs. Edward (Kimi) Micheman. Private services were held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 December 1993]

**Nakanishi, Seiko,** of Honolulu died Dec. 22 at home. Nakanishi, 68, was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Betty M.; daughter Linda S.; brother Paul M.; sister Oharu Ige, Fumiko Toguchi and Kimi Micheman; and a great-grandchild. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 30 December 1993]

NAKANO, CAROLYN "NANA", 88, of Honolulu, died June 13, 1993. She was born in Wailuku and retired as a dietitian for Waimano Home. Survived by son, Donald T.; daughters, Mrs. Herman (Carolyn) Wedemeyer and Mrs. Winifred Burgess; seven grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren; nieces, nephews and cousins. Friends may call from 8:30 to 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Mark's Episcopal Church; service 9:30 a.m. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemtery. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Williams Funeral Services. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 June 1993]

NAKANO, HARUMI, 80, of Keauhou, Kona, died August 20, 1993. He was born in Lahaina and retired as a carpenter with the former J.M. Tanaka Construction Company. He was a member of the Daifukuji Soto Kyodan. Survived by wife, Asayo T.; sons, Richard, Dennis of Kealakekua, Lester, Kenneth of Maui; daughter, Naomi Ejima of Honolulu; brother, Albert of Waiohinu, Hagino Harai of Honalo, Kiyomi Nakanishi of Mountain View; eight grandchildren; three great-grandchildren. Friends may call 3 to 4 p.m. Saturday at Daifukuji Soto Mission, Honalo, Kona; service 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary-Kona. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 August 1993]

**Nakano, Harumi**, of Keauhou, Kona, died Friday in Kona Hospital. Nakano, 80, a retired J.M. Tanaka Construction Co. carpenter, was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Asayo T.; sons Richard, Dennis, Lester and Kenneth; daughter Naomi Ejima; brother Albert; sister Ayame Yanagawa, Hagino Harai and Kiyomi Nakanishi; eight grandchildren; and three greatgrandchildren. Funeral: 4 p.m. Saturday at Daifukuji Soto Mission, Honalo, Kona. Call after 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 August 1993]

NAKANO, HELEN SATSUKI, 73, of Kahului, Maui, died Oct. 23, 1993. She was born in Punene, Maui. Survived by sons, George S. and Wayne M. of California; daughters, Claire S. Adachi of Aiea; brother, David I. Kawahara of Hawaii Kai; sister, Mary Claire S. Koike of Aina Haina; four grandchildren. Funeral service over the ashes 4 p.m. Saturday at Kahului Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. No flowers. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 October 1993]

**Nakano, Marian E.,** of Hilo, a housewife, died Saturday in Hilo Hospital. Nakano, 63, was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Glenn; daughters Arlene Nakano, Claire Garcia and Carolyn

Ushijima; brothers Clarence, William, Harry and Charles Kansaku, and two grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. tomorrow at Dodo Mortuary. Call from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. Burial to follow at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery #2. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 February 2010]

NAKANO, MARIAN ELIZABETH, 63, of Hilo, Big Island, died Jan. 30, 1993. She was born in Hilo and was a housewife. She also was a member of Kamana-Lono Kumiai Association and St. Joseph Catholic Church. Survived by son, Glenn; daughters, Arlene, Claire Garcia and Caroline Ushijima of California; brothers, Clarence "Sonny" and William "Bill" Kansaku, both of Honolulu, Harry Kansaku and Charles Kansaku of California; a nephew, two grandchildren. Friends may call 9 to 11 a.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo; service 11 a.m. Burial to follow at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery #2. Casual attire; no flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 February 1993]

NAKANO, MASAYUKI, 77, of Kahului, died Sept. 26, 1993. He was born in Kahului. Survived by wife, Helen S.; sons, George S., Wayne M. of California; daughter, Claire S. Adachi of Aiea; sisters, Marian A. Yamamoto, Jeanette S. Yamada, both of Honolulu, Tsugie Hamasaki; four grandchildren. Funeral service over the ashes 5:30 p.m. tomorrow at Kahului Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. No flowers. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 September 1993]

**NAKANO, TOSHIO**, 69, of Honolulu, died Aug. 1, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a tour coordinator for Aloha 7 at the airport. He was also a member of Saka Cho Jin Ka. Survived by wife, Sumie; son Thomas "Torn" S.; daughter, Mrs. Gary K. (Jean M.) Asato; three grandchildren; brothers, Franklin Y. and Stanley H.; sisters, Mrs. Esther C. Fujioka, Mrs. Doris K. Sait, Mrs. Emil D. (Alice H.) Bruner. Service 6 p.m. tomorrow at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 August 1993]

NAKANO, YAEKO NITTA, 81, of Honolulu, died Feb. 7, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. She retired as a salesperson with Island Muumuu Works and was co-founder of Alii Distributors. Survived by husband, Charles K. Nakano; sons, Richard M. and Douglas Y.; daughter, Gayle N. Fukunaga; two grandchildren; brothers, George and Robert Nitta; sister, Betty Yomono. Friends may call 5 to 8 p.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary; services 5:30 p.m. Cremation to follow. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 February 1993]

Nakano, Yaeko, of Honolulu, a retired Island Muumuu works and Alii Distributors salesperson, died Sunday in Honolulu. Nakano, 81, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Charles K.; sons Richard M. and Douglas Y.; daughter Gayle N. Fujinaga; brothers George and Robert Nitta; sister Betty Yomomo, and two grandchildren. Services: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call from 5 to 8 p.m. Cremation to follow. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 9 February 2010]

**NAKANO, YOSHITERU**, 68, of Pearl City, died Sept. 9, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Aiko; son, Kenneth Y.; brother, Takayoshi; niece and nephews. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 September 1993]

**NAKAO, AYAKO,** 82, of Honolulu, died Jan. 5, 1993. She was born in Waianae. Survived by son, Richarch T. Nakao. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 January 1993]

**Nakao**, **Ayako**, of Honolulu died Jan. 5 in Hale Pulama Mau. Nakao, 82, was born in Waianae. She is survived by son Richard T. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 January 1993]

**Nakao, Harry K.**, of Honolulu died Oct. 23 in Queen's Hospital. Nakao, 75, a retired state Department of Agriculture entomologist, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ellen T.; sons John W. and Gary D.C.; daughter Joanne L.; brother George; and sister Ellen Honda. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 November 1993]

**NAKAO, HARRY KIYOJI**, 75, of Honolulu, died Oct. 23, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a retired chief entomologist for the state Department of Agriculture. Survived by wife, Ellen T.; sons, John W. and Gary D.C.; daughter, Joanne L. of California; brother, George; sister, Mrs. Ralph (Ellen) Honda. Private family service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 November 1993]

NAKAO, MISAO, 86, of Kahului, died Dec. 22, 1993. She was born in Papaakou, Survived by sons, Kazuyuki of Calif., Mitsuyuki of Kula, Nobyuki of Germany, Toshiyuki of Kona, Dennis of Kahului and Daniel of Kihei; daughter, Kikue Shigematsu of Wailuku; 23 grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren. Private services were held. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 December 1993]

**NAKAO**, **MISAO**, 86, of Kahului, died Dec. 22, 1993. She was born in Paikou, Hawaii. A recent obituary incorrectly listed her place of birth based on information provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 December 1993]

**Nakao, Misao,** of Kahului died Wednesday at home. Nakao, 86, was born on Hawaii. She is survived by sons Kazuyuki, Mitsuyuki, Nobuyuki, Toshiyuki, Dennis and Daniel; daughter Kikue Shigematsu; 23 grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 December 1993]

**NAKAO, MIYE**, 73, of Honolulu, died Oct. 28, 1993. She was born in Hilo. Survived by husband, George H. Nakao; daughters, Carolyn H. Nakao, Linda K. Nabarrete; two grandchildren; three brothers and six sisters. Service 6:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 October 1993]

NAKASHIMA, HATSUE, 80, of Honolulu, died Nov. 15, 1993. She was born in Holualoa, Kona, Hawaii. Survived by husband, Masaru Nakashima; son, Harold; daughters, Mrs. Arthur (Elaine) Shozuya, Mrs. Robert (Doris) Chang, Mrs. Toshiyuki (Ellen) Sato; 12 grandchildren and six great-grandchildren; brothers, Katsuto and Tom Taniyama; sisters, Mrs. Amy Ogawa and Mrs. Maile Miyamoto. Memorial service 6 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 November 1993]

**NAKASHIMA, MATHILDA "TILLIE",** 57, of Wailuku, died Dec. 2, 1993. She was born in Wailuku. Survived by husband, Yutaka, son, Jaime; daughter, Tracy Ann of Florida, brothers, George Funal of Kahului, Clayton Funal of Pukalani and Patrick Patton of Wyoming; sisters, Kelea Patton of Wyoming; stepmother, Doris Funai of Pukalani. Friends may call 7 to 9 p.m.

tomorrow at Nakamura Mortuary, Maui, service 7:30 p.m. Or call from 9:30 a.m. burial to follow at Maui Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 December 1993]

NAKASHIMA, THOMAS EIKI, 54, of Pearl City, died April 7, 1993. He was born in Pearl City and was the owner of Pearl City Florist. He was also a member of the Pearlridge Rotary Club, was and F.T.D. 10 D. district representative, and member of the Florist Association of Hawaii and Pearl City Hongwanji Kyodan. Survived by wife, Dorothy N. Nakashima; daughters, Kris E. and Kelli M.; brothers, Daniel T. of Waikoloa, Calvin T. Stanford S.; sisters, Mrs. Wataru (Gladys S.) Minami, Mrs. Gertruse J. Nakatsuka, Mrs. Daniel (Esther S.) Char of Arizona. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 April 1993]

NAKASONE, JIRO SOKATSU, 77, of Kahului, died Sept. 7, 1993. He was born in Paia, Maui. Survived by wife, Doris; sons, Jay and Robert; daughter, Karen Lederer of Pearl City; brothers, Saburo, and Shiro and Goro, both of Kuau, Rokuro of Honolulu and Soso; sisters, Saiyo Chun and Tomoe Miyahara, both of Honolulu, Chiyoko Hamamoto of Paia and Betty Takushi of Honolulu; nine grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 September 1993]

NAKASONE, KAMI, 94, of Honolulu, formerly of Kahului, died Nov. 14, 1993. She was born in Katsuren, Okinawa, Japan, and retired from Hawaiian Commercial and Sugar Company on Maui. Survived by sons, Isamu, Shigeo of Johnston Island, Roy M. of Kahului; daughters, Mrs. Harry Y. (Myrna M.) Taira of California, Mrs. Saijiro (Maude T.) Higa, Mrs. Nancy Y. Iimoto of California, Mrs. Douglas Y. (Gladys T.) Miyasato, Mrs. Sueko A. Matsuo, Mrs. Sadao (Kazue) Okuhara, Mildred Fumie Nakasone; 17 grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren. Memorial service 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 November 1993]

Nakasone, Kami, of Honolulu formerly of Kahului, died Sunday in Kaisher Hospital. Nakasone, 94, was born in Katsuren, Okinawa, Japan, and had retired from Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. She is survived by sons Isamu, Shigeo and Roy M.; daughters Myrna M. Taira, Maude T. Higa, Nancy Y. Iimoto, Gladys T. Miyasato, Sueko A. Matsuo, Kaque Okuhara and Mildred F. Nakasone; 17 grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Memorial service: 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 November 1993]

**NAKASONE, MATSUKICHI,** 89, of Kahului, Maui, died March 5, 1993. He was born in Okinawa, Japan. Survived by cousin. Kamesuke nakasone of Pukalani. Service held. Donations to Paia Mantokuji or Maui Okinawa Kenjin Kai. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 March 1993]

**Nakasone, Matsukichi,** of Kahului died Friday in Maui Hospital. Nakasone, 89, was born in Okinawa, Japan. Services have been held. Donations may be made in her memory to Paia Mantokuji and Maui Okinawa Kenjin Kai. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 March 1993]

**NAKASONE, OTO,** 88, of Mililani, died March 16, 1993. She was born in Naha, Okinawa, and was a member of Jikoen Temple, Wahiawa Kyoyu Kai and Chatan Sonjin Kai. Survived by sons, Kenneth T., Roy C. and Dennis T.; daughters, Nancy A. Nakamura, Alice E. Fujiuchi, Mrs. Joe K. (Helen S.) Kutaka, Jane S. Oshiro of California and Mrs. Carey (Gerrie K.) Nakamura; 27

grandchildren; 21 great-grandchildren; brothers and sisters in Okinawa; hanai son, James Jerviss. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 March 2010]

NAKASONE, SYBIL M., 66, of Pearl City, died June 2, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by husband, Kiyoshi; sons, Barry and Andrew; daughters, Mrs. Rona (Bryan) Kahue and Mrs. Mervyn (David) Oliva; brother, Fred Kotani; sisters, Mrs. Ruth (Paul) Onaga, Mrs. Stella (Kenneth) Shimabukuro and Mrs. Winifred (Owen) Ota; six grandsons; a granddaughter. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 June 1993]

NAKATA, BUHEI, 93, of Honolulu, formerly of Kaneohe, died Sept. 14, 1993. He was born in Okinawa, Japan, and was a retired vegetable farmer and member of Kin Cho Jin Kai. Survived by wife, Kami; sons, Takemitsu, Edwin I., Lawrence M.; daughters, Mrs. Everett (Setsuko) Nakata, Mrs. James (Nobuko) Nakano, Suemi, Mrs. Robert (Amy T.) Ballard, Mrs. John (Rose H.) Kelley; 13 grandchildren; a great-grandson. Memorial service 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 September 1993]

**Nakata, Bunhei**, of Honolulu died Tuesday in Honolulu. Nakata, 93, a retired vegetable farmer, was born in Okinawa, Japan. He is survived by wife Kami; sons Takemitsu, Edwin L. and Lawrence M.; daughters Setsuko and Suemi Nakata, Nobuno Nakano, Amy T. Ballard and Rose H. Kelley; 13 grandchildren; and a great-grandson. Memorial services will be at 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. The family suggests casual attire, and asks that flowers be omitted. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 September 1993]

NAKATA, KOZUN, 72, of Honolulu, died Oct. 23, 1993. He was born in Kahuku and retired from the U.S. Postal Service as a vehicle maintenance supervisor. He also belonged to the 442<sup>nd</sup> Battalion, E. Company and was a member of Kin Son Jin Kai and the DAV Chapter 8. Survived by wife, Mildred; daughters, Mrs. Daniel (Linda Sue) Jardine and Mrs. Thomas (Clarice) Hall; a grandchild; brothers, Ted G. and Roy T. Friends may call from 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 October 1993]

NAKATA, KOZUN, 72, of Honolulu, died Oct. 23, 1993. He was born in Kahuku and retired from the U.S. Postal Service as a vehicle maintenance supervisor. He also belonged to the 442<sup>nd</sup> Battalion, E Company and was a member of Kin Son Jin Kai and the DAV chapter 8. Survived by wife, Mildred Nakata; daughters, Mrs. Daniel (Linda Sue) Jardine and Mrs. Thomas (Clarice) hall; a grandchild; brothers, Ted G. and Roy T. Service 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. A recent obituary was incorrect. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 October 1993]

**Nakata, Kozun**, of Honolulu will be remembered in 5 p.m. services Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 October 1993]

**NAKATSUKASA, YUTAKA**, 85, of Mililani Town, formerly of Haiku, Maui, died Feb. 10, 1993. He was born in Hawaii. He was the retired owner of Nakatsukasa Store on Maui. Survived by wife, Fusayo Nakatsukasa; sons, Walter of Washington state, Libert and Clarence; daughters, Mrs. Robert (Agnes) Kiyuna, Mrs. Allan (Helene) Yamamoto of Oregon and Mrs. Philip (Ruth) Baltch; sister, Mrs. Wong of Wailuku; 14 grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Memorial

service 6:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary, Waipio. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 February 1993]

NAKAYAMA, EVANGELINE "LOKE" K., 69, of Honolulu, ided Oct. 16, 1993. She was born in Hilo. Sur4vived by sons, Allan, Dexter and Nelson Nakayama, Rodney Kahaloa; daughters, Joanne Louis, Karen Pupuhi, Charmaine Kawauchi, Francine Earle, Garryrene Nakayama and Raynette Matsuoka; brothers, Enoch Kahaloa, and William, James, Francis and Larry Kuamoo; sisters, Agnes Chow, Cecelia Kaai and Annie Kaukai; 10 grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Friends may call from 6 to 9 p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 7:30 p.m. Inurnment 1 p.m. Thursday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 October 1993]

Nakayama, Evangeline K. "Loke", of Honolulu died last Saturday in Honolulu. Nakayama, 69, was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Allan, Dexter and Nelson Nakayama and Rodney Kahaloa; daughters Joanne Louis, Karen Pupuhi, Charmaine Kawauchi, Francine Earle, Garryrene Nakayama and Raynette Matsuoka; brothers Enoch Kahaloa, William, James, Francis and Larry Kuamoo; sisters Agnes Chow, Cecelia Kaai and Annie Kaukai; 10 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 7:30 p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call from 6 to 9 p.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. Thursday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 October 1993]

**Nakayama, Fred M.,** of Waimanalo died March 10 in Kaiser Hospital. Nakayama, 69, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Toshiko; son Floyd; daughters Suzanne G. Nakayama, Phillis Chinn, Sherri Nagamatsu and Lisa Wong; mother Yukie; brother Joe M.; and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 March 1993]

NAKAYAMA, FRED MOMO, 69, of Waimanalo died March 10, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by wife. Toshiko: son, Floyd daughters. Suzanne G., Mrs. Benn (Phyllis) Chinn, Mrs. Peter (Sherri) Nagamatsu and Mrs. Kendall (Lisa) Wong; mother Luke Nakayama; brother, Joe M.; four grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 March 1993]

**NAKAYAMA, ITSUE**, 76, of Honolulu, died Sept. 21, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by sisters, Tsuneyo Tominaga and Alyce; sisters-in-law, Helen and Mabel; nieces and nephews. Private service. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 September 1993]

NAKAYAMA, MIYO, 95, of Wailuku, died Feb. 25, 1993. He was born in Yamaguchi Ken, Japan, and was a minister at Tenrikyo Haleakala Church, Wailuku. Survived by son, George of California; daughters, Mildred Shinozaki of Honolulu, Frances Alexander and Mrs. James S. (Margaret) Matsuda of Honolulu. Service over the ashes 2 p.m. Monday at Nakamura Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 February 1993]

NAKAYAMA, TADAO "CHARLES NAGAI", 92, of Hilo, Hawaii, died July 29, 1993. He was born in Hilo and was a carpenter retired from Isemoto Contracting Co., Ltd. Survived by sons, Yoshimi, Minoru of Kaneohe, George of Honolulu; daughters, Mrs. Takiko (Sadashi) Ohara of Kaneohe, Mrs. Mae (Donald) Nirei, Mrs. Alice (John) Moses; 18 grandchildren; 18 great-grandchildren. Friends may call 5 to 6 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No

flowers. Casual attire. Cremation follows. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 August 1993]

NAKAYAMA, UTSURU, 98, of Kapaau, Kohala, Big Island, died Dec. 26, 1993. Born in Okinawa, Japan, she operated a Kohala laundry, and was retired from the former Kohala Sugar Co. She was a member of Hawi Jodo Mission and Fujinkai, Kohala Senior Citizens Association and Kohala Kenjinkai. Survived by sons, Seiso, Seikichi of Hilo, Seiki and Seifuku; daughters, Ethel Arakaki, and Kiyoko Matsuda and Yukiko Otake, both of San Fransisco; 17 grandchildren and 23 great-grandchildren. Family wake service 10:30 a.m. today at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Memorial service 4:30 p.m. tomorrow at Hawi Jodo Mission, Kohala. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 December 1993]

NAKI, JAMES ANAKALEA SR., 54, of Wailuku, Maui, died March 3, 1993. He was born in Wailua, Molokai. Survived by sons, James A. Jr. and Bobby K., both of Molokai; hanai sons, Dell Fr. Of Lahaina, Brian Cramer of Makawao and Ray C. Ortiz of Kihei; stepsons, Stephen Cramer of Makawao, Samuel Keala Jr., Dale Keaia, Eugene Keala of Kihei and Nelson Keala of kahului; hanai daughter, Raeann Ortiz of Kihei; stepdaughters, Sheryllynne Cramer, Stephanie Cramer of Kihei, Beatrice Keala, Rosemary Sado of Makawao, Fern Vargas of Pukalani and Shanamie Morondos of Kahului; brother, Dell Sr. of Waihee; sisters, Moku Fotofili of Hauula, and Leimomi Casil, Mary Yagin, Jenny Hart and Lily Ortiz, all of Molokai; 19 grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Sunday at Nakamura Mortuary; service 7 p.m. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 March 1993]

NAKOA, PATRICK KEOLAOKALANI, 64, of Honolulu, died March 1, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a member of the Queen Emma Hawaiian Civic Club, the Lanakila Multi-Purpose Center and was a president of the House of Nobles for the Re-Established Kingdom of Hawaii. Survived by wife, Gladys; sons, Patrick K. Jr., Samson L., Darrel C., Matthew P.: daughter, Sherry E.; hanai daughter, Doreen Fernandez; seven grandchildren; a great-grandson; brothers, Edgar, Buddy, Sam Kaupu; sisters, Esther, Ipo Kahiamoe, Faith Distajo, Maggie Santiago and Honey; nieces, nephews, aunts and uncles. Friends may call from 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Or call Borthwick Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Or call from 8 to 10:30 a.m. Saturday; service 9 a.m. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 March 1993]

NAKOA, PATRICK KEOLAOKALANI, 64, of Honolulu, died March 1, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a member of the Queen Emma Hawaiian Civic Club, the Lanakila Multi-Purpose Center and was a president of the House of Nobles for the Re-Established Kingdom of Hawaii. He was also employed with Ameron HC&D for 40 years. A recent obituary was incomplete due to information provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 March 1993]

NAKSHIMA, MATHILDA "TILLIE", 57, of Wailuku, Maui, died Dec. 2, 1993. She was born in Wailuku, Maui. Survived by husband, Yutaka; son, Jaime; daughter, Tracy Ann of Florida; brothers, George Funai of Kahului, Clayton Funi of Pukalani; Patrick Patton of Wyoming; sister, Kelea Patton of Wyoming; mother, Rebecca Patton of Wyoming; stepmother, Doris Funai of Pukalani. Friends may call 7 to 9 p.m. Tuesday at Nakamura Mortuary. Or call 9:30 a.m. Wednesday; prayer service 10:30 a.m. Burial at Maui Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 December 1993]

**NALUA, AMY HELELA,** 73, of Waipio, Hawaii, died Dec. 26, 1993. She was born in Waipio and was a federal employee retired from Trippler Hospital and Fort Shafter; and was member of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints. Survived by sisters, Mrs. Tom (Nora) Anderson of Washington State, Vicki Kern of Indiana and Eleanor Baisimo of Minnesota; brothers, Samuel Kaaekuahiwi Jr., and Theodore Kaaeuahiwi of Honokaa; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Monday at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home, Hilo; service 7:30 p.m. Or call 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. Tuesday; service 11 a.m. Burial at Diamond Head Memorial Park Cemetery. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 December 1993]

NAM, SONG HUI, 73, of Wahiawa, died Dec. 28, 1993. She was born in Seoul, Korea, and was a member of Olive United Methodist Church and Wahiawa Senior Citizens Club. Survived by son, Myung Koo Lee of Korea; daughter, Mrs. James (Chun Hui) Bousman; a brother in Korea; two grandchildren. Friends may call 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary; service 1 p.m. Burial at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary; service 1 p.m. Burial at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 December 1993]

NAMAUU, ALICE SUPRIMIDO, 49, of Pahala, Hawaii, died April 28, 1993. She was born in Pahala and was a consumer service aide for H.C.E.O.C. She was a member of Hospice of Hilo. Survived by companion, Gabriel Aguilar; son, Samuel Jr.; daughter, Mrs. Josephine K. Ngata of Honolulu; brother, Guillermo Manzano of Waipahu; sisters, Mrs. Dolores Padilla of Kalopa and Mrs. Shirley Kailiawa; four grandchildren; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Pahala Holy Rosary Catholic Church; service 7 p.m. Or call 9 to 10 a.m. Saturday; Mass 10 a.m. Burial at the church cemetery. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 May 1993]

NAMAUU, ROSE LOKELANI, 77, of Haiku, Maui, died Feb. 19, 1993. She was born in Kaupo. She was a housekeeper for a hospital. Survived by husband, Robert Namauu; daughters, Rose Ah Sam of Waikapu, and Evangline Arcala and Judith Kitagawa, both of Honolulu; son, Benjamin Ah Yen of Honolulu; brother, Edmund Kalaola of Hana; sisters, Ruby Parilla of Honolulu, Ethel Fontanilla of Hana, and Lucy Gaspar of Honolulu; 32 grandchildren. Friends may call 8:30 to 10 a.m. Monday at Norman's Chapel; service 9:30 a.m. Burial 10:30 a.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary, Maui. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 February 1993]

**NAMAYE, KAMEYO**, 82, of Wailuku, Maui, died April 9, 1993. She was born in Kipahulu, Maui. Survived by son, Stanley of Kaneohe; two grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 April 1993]

NAMBA, ROBERT TAMOTSU, 70, of Kaneohe, died Nov. 3, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Jane I. Namba; sons, Bruce T., Dean T.; daughter, Mrs. Michael (Jan T.) Fuke; five grandchildren; sisters, Mrs. Yasuichi (Kikuko) Hirayasu, Mrs. Fumie Tamaru of Japan, Mrs. Matsuo (Hazel Sadae) Hirayasu, Mrs. Shinzo (Janet Tomi) Matsukawa, Mrs. Charles Y. (Amy Miyoko) Hara, Mrs. Takashi (Nancy Masae) Yamatani of California. Private memorial services were held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 November 1993]

**NAMBU, KIKUE HIFUMI,** 68, of Lihue, died July 6, 1993. She retired as an industrial relations clerk for Lihue Sugar Plantation Co. Survived by husband, Mitsugi Nambu; daughter, Lisa. Service 4 p.m. tomorrow at Lihue Christian Church. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 July 1993]

NAMNAMA, MARIANO PASION, 84, of Keaau, Hawaii, died June 9, 1993. He was born in Caray, Philippines and retired as a crushing plant operator for former Puna Sugar Company. Survived by wife, Teofila "Fely" Galarse; son, Jimmy of the Philippines; brothers, Santos of Honolulu, Rizalino, Bernard of Honolulu and Liborio of New Jersey; sisters, Basilisa, Mrs. Maria Batacan, both of the Philippines, Mrs. Patricia Bautista, Mrs. Juliana Duyao of Keaau Heights; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary; service 7 p.m. or call 9 to 10 a.m. Saturday; service 10 a.m. Burial at Homelani Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 June 1993]

NANISENI, JOHN TAPA'ATOVTAI, 9, of Kaaawa, died Aug. 22, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a 4<sup>th</sup> grad student at Kaaawa Elementary School. Survived by parents, Mr. and Mrs. Kalavi Naniseni; brother, Jason; sisters, Manako L., Margaret; grandparents, Mr. and MRs. Moses Kamehaloha, Robert Legget, Okiti; Mrs. Lesieli T. Kalavi; aunts; uncles; cousins. Friends may call after 6 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; wake service 6 p.m. or 10 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. Saturday; service 1:30 p.m. Interment at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 August 1993]

NAPALAPALAI, MARY JANE, 65, of Honolulu, died Oct. 6, 1993. She was born in Kamuela. Survived by children, Veto H. Baker, Helen K. "Pinky" Medeiros, Rudy L. Tripp, Kalae Napalapalai, Moody "Mill" and Trudi "Peaches" Tripp; 19 grandchildren and a great-grandchild.; brother, Robert "Sonny" of Haleiwa and Napoleon "Nappy" of Waipahu; aunts, nieces, nephews and cousins. Graveside service 11 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 October 1993]

NAPOLEAN, LOTTIE LEMOMI, 60, of Waianae, died Feb. 24, 1993. She was born in Honolulu and retired from Waimano Home and Kilohana Elementary School as a cook. Survived by husband, Albert K. II; sons, Richard, Albert K. III, Samuel, Rayben, Keith and Kevin; daughters, Mrs. Lawrence (Lorna) Mahiai, Leeann and Lillian; 22 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; sister, Ella Kauhi, Marie De'Orio and Eleinor Branco; brother, Samuel Keaulili; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call from 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 1:45 p.m. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 March 1993]

NAPOLEON, LOTTIE LEIMOMI, 60, of Waianae, died Feb. 24, 1993. Sge was born in Honolulu and retired from Waimano Home and Kilohana Elementary School as a cook. Survived by husband, Albert K. II; sons, Richard, Albert K. III, Samuel, Rayben, Keith and Kevin, daughters, Mrs. Lawrence (Lorna) Mahial, Leeann and Lillian; 22 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; sisters, Ella Kauhi, Marie De'Orio and Eleinor Branco; brother, Samuel Keaulili; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call from 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 1:45 p.m. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 March 1993]

Napoleon, Lottle L., of Waianae, a retired Waiamno Home and Kilohana Elemntary School cook; died Wednesday in Waianae. Napoleon, 60, was born in Honolulu. She is survvied by husband Albert K., Napoleon II; sons Richard, Samuel, Rayben, Keith, Kevin and Albert K. III; daughters Lorna Mahiai, Leeann and Lillian Napoleon; ssiters Ella Kauhi, Marie De'Orio and Eleinor Branco; brother Samuel Keaulii, 22 grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services:

1:45 p.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 March 1993]

NAPOLEON, LOUIS PUOANUI, 75, of Honolulu, died Oct. 14, 1993. He was born in Naalehu, Ka'u, and was a retired crane operator in the shipping industry. He was a member of the ILWU Longshoremens Union Local 18 in Sacramento, and a member of the Kaneohe Senior Citizens. Survived by wife, Naomi B. Napoleon; sons, Clarence Rawlins and Edmund Rawlins, Allen Napoleon; daughter, Mrs. Thomas (Caroline) Lee; grandson, Darrell Rawlins, 16 other grandchildren, 34 great-grandchildren and six great-grandchildren; nieces, nephews and cousins. Friends may call from 9 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10:45 a.m. Burial 11:30 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 October 1993]

NAPOLEON, SAIMA'AUGA M., 63, of Waianae, died June 15, 1993. He was born in American Samoa and was a retired gunnery sergeant with the U.S. Marine Corps from 1952 to 1972. He received the Purple Heart during the Vietnam War and graduated from Chaminade University with a BGS degree in criminal justice. In addition, he was Brother Mary Francis Xavier of the Third Order of Mary. Survied by wife, Teri "Kay"; sons, Loiasamoa, Elliot A., Tavita R., Derek L., Kevin F.; daughters, Malaeimi Seuga, Launa G. Christie, Aleta T. Stevens, Pamela E. Fillmore, Gayla S. Tafao, Filita A.; sisters, Aveolela Napoleon, Osie Morris, Sami So'oalo, and Ese, To'efo'I and Faaati Fa'asuemalie, Katelina Rath; brothers, Fili Fuimaono, Vasa Fa'asuamalie, Iosefo Tuiteleleapaga; 29 grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Friends may call 8 to 11 a.m. Tuesday at St. Rita's Church; Mass 11 a.m. Burial 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery. Aloha attire. Donations, in lieu of flowers, to the Benedictine Monastery of Hawaii, P.O. Box 490, Waialua, Hawaii 96791. Arrangements by Mililani Downtown Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 June 1993]

NARCIDA, CESARIA E.,72, of Hawaii, died Aug. 18, 1993. She was born in Santiago, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. Survived by sisters, Florentina Degala, Maria Bragado, both of Honolulu; brothers, Narciso Etrata, Juan Etrata, both of Lanai; nieces and nephews. Service 6 p.m. tomorrow at ILWU Union Hall, Lanai. Mass 10 a.m. Monday at Sacred Hearts Church, Lanai; Interment at Lanai Cemetery. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary/Honolulu/Lanai. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 August 1993]

NARCISO, MANUEL GALANO, 73, of Waianae, Hawaii, died Jan. 8, 1993. He was born in Batae, IIocos Norte, Philippines. Survive by sons, Arthur, Rock, Joseph and Ernie P., all of the Philippines; daughters, Mrs. Prudencio (Vivien) Pilar and Juliet G., Mrs. Esmeraldino (Myrtle Jane) Salvio, Nora and Ariene, all of the Philippines; brother, Rizal of the Philippines; sisters, Paz, Victoria Rondaris and Herminigilda Anteola, all of the Philippines; nine grandchildren; nephews, nieces and cousins. Friends may call from 6 to 9 p.m. Sunday at St. Anthony's Church, Kalihi; service 7 p.m. Or call from 9 to 9:45 a.m.; mass 9:45 a.m. Burial at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 June 1993]

**NARCORDA, STEVE,** 41, of Waipahu, died Jan. 27, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was employed at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard Shop 64. He was also as avid bowler. Survived b wife, Vanessa; sons, Reed A.; daughters, Erin J. and Heather S.; parents, Arthur and Jane Nacorda, and Mrs. Richard (Mary) Cordeiro; brothers, Joe Grabowska of Florida and David; half-brothers, Heff, Kevin, Darren and Josef, and Ronald Cordeiro; sister, Mrs. Lenny (Cynda) Fernandez;

half-sisters, Doreen of California, Mrs. Gio (Debra) Haraguchi and Mrs. Jimmy (Laura) Celestino; aunts, uncles, nieces, nephews and cousins. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Thursday at Our Lady of Good Counsel Church; Mass 8 p.m. or call 11 a.m. to noon Friday; service noon. Burial at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 February 1993] NARIMATSU, MASAYOSHI, 62, of Wahiawa, died March 7, 1993. He was born in Kona and was a retired carpenter and member of the Hiroshima Kenjinkai, Kona Hongwanji Shinwakai. Survived by wife, Helen T. Oishi; sons, Kelvin of Wailua and Clayton of Pearl City; daughters, Laureen Byars of Captain Cook; brothers, Mamaru and Hayao, both of Honolulu, Hideo of Chicago, Akira of California; sisters, Kimiyo Kondo of Kealakekua and Jean H. Kawamoto of Honolulu; two grandchildren. Friends may call from 4 to 5 p.m. Friday at Kona Hongwanji, Kealakekua; service over ashes 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by West Hawaii Mortuary, Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 March 1993]

NARVAEZ, RAYMOND SR., also known as Raymond Roman Narvaez Sr., 53, of Honolulu, died Feb. 18, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Catherine; sons, Raymond Jr.; Joseph and David; daughters, Rita, Mahelani and Christina; mother, Julia R.; brothers, Alfonso P. Jr. and Charles R. Sr.; sister, Mrs. Mildred N. Martin; one grandchild; uncles, aunts, nephews, nieces and cousins. Friends may call from 9 .m. Friday at St. John the Baptist Church, Kalihi; Mass 10 a.m.; Burial 11:15 a.m. at Sunset Memorial Park. Arrangements by Leeward Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 February 1993]

Narvaez, Raymond, of Honolulu died Thursday in Honolulu. Narvaez, 53, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Catherine; sons Raymond Jr., Joseph and David; daughters Rita, Mahelani and Christina; mother Julia R.; brothers Alfonso P., Charles R.; sister Mildred N. Martin; a grandchild. Mass: 10 a.m. Friday at St. John the Baptist Church, Kalihi. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 11:15 a.m. Sunset Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 February 1993]

**NARY, CALVIN KEAWE,** 43, of Honolulu, died May 17, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by brother, Benny C. II of Hilo; sister, Bobbi-Lu Kniskern of Oregon; aunts and uncles; nieces and nephews; cousins. Graveside service 10:30 a.m. Tuesday at Oahu Cemetery. Casual attire. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 May 1993]

**NARY, CALVIN KEAWE,** whose obituary appeared in Thursday's paper, is survived, among others, by sister, Georgeann Webster. Graveside service 10:30 a.m. Tuesday at Oahu Cemetery. Casual attire. Additional information was provided by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 May 1993]

**NARY, CALVIN KEAWE,** whose obituary appeared in yesterday's paper, is survived, among others, by sister, Georgeann Webster. Additional information was provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 May 1993]

NASH, DOROTHY, 68, of Kailua-Kona, died Dec. 3, 1993. She was born in New York and was the owner of a travel agency in California. Survived by granddaughter, Jennifer L. of Nevada; sister, Barbara Hawk of California. Friends may call 5:15 p.m. today at Keauhou Bay in Kona; memorial service aboard the Fairwinds vessel which leaves Keauhou pier at 5:30 p.m. Ashes to be scattered at sea. Loose leis and flowers welcome. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 December 1993]

**Nash, Dorothy,** of Kailua-Kona died Friday in Hillhaven Kona Healthcare Center. Nash, 68, a California travel agency owner, was born in New York. She is survived by sister Barbara Hawk and a grandchild. Friends may call at 5:15 p.m. tomorrow on the vessel Fairwinds at Keauhou pier, Keauhou Bay, Kona. The boat departs at 5:30 p.m. Her ashes will be scattered at sea. Casual attire. Loose flowers and leis welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 9 December 1993]

Nash, Elaine K.B. K., of Honolulu died last Tuesday at home. In recognition of her service and dedication to the U.S. Soccer Federation, she was inducted into the Ricardo Quintanilla Memorial Hall of Fame in July. Nash, 68, was born in Wailuku. She is survived by husband Reginald; daughters Haunai L. Picerno-Manrique, Kaohuonapua L.N. Kaninau, Vanya K. Rivera-Fagasa and Tracy M. Camara; sons Reginald K., Harry R.K. and David R.K.; brothers Grant K. and Edward K. Bailey; sisters Myrna K. Kitashima, Hannah K. B. Pang; Eleanor M. Bailey, Treasa U.B. Faigueroa and Lucille W.K.B. Gambsky; 23 grandchildren; and six greatgrandchildren. Services: 7:30 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call from 6 to 9 p.m. Services: 11:30 p.m. Friday at the mortuary. Call from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Burial: Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 December 1993]

NASH, ELAINE KAMAKA BAILEY KAHOLOKULA, 68, of Honolulu, died Dec. 7, 1993. She was born in Wailuku, and was a member of Hawai'i Soccer Association. She was inducted into the Ricardo Quintanilla Memorial Hall of Fame this year. Survived by husband, Reginald; daughters, Haunani L. Picerno-Manrique, Kaohuonapua L. Nash-Kaninau, Vanya K. Rivera-Fagasa, Tracey M. Camara; sons, Reginald K., Harry R.K., David R.K.; brothers, Grant K. Bailey, Edward K.; sisters, Myrna K. Kitiashima, Hannah K. Bailey Pang, Eleanor M. Bailey, Treasa U. Bailey Figueroa, Lucille W.K. Bailey Gambsky; 23 grandchildren; six great-grandchildren. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. today at Borthwick Mortuary; service 7:30 p.m. Or call 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. tomorrow; service 11:30 p.m. Casual attire. Burial 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 December 1993]

Nash, Henry R., of Temecula, Calif., died Sunday in Oceanside, Calif. Nash, 74, a retired mechanical engineering contractor and World War II U.S. Navy veteran, was born in Kilauea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Louise R.; daughter Lesley Gano; brother Edgar; and two grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Monday at Hope Lutheran, Temecula, Calif. His ashes will be scattered at sea. Memorial donations may be made to the St. Thomas Episcopal Church Building Fund, P.O. Box 331, Temecula, Calif. 92593. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 February 1993] NASH, LLOYD JOHN, 94, of Honolulu, died Oct. 27, 1993. He was born in Pueblo, Colo. Survived by son, Jim; niece, Mrs. Fred Sundquist of California. Mass 10 a.m. Tuesday at St. Peter and Paul Catholic Church. Casual attire. Private scattering of ashes. Arrangements by Nuuanu Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 October 1993]

**Nashiva, Richard S.,** of Wailuku died Sunday in Wailuku. Nashiwa, 86, was born in Hamakuapoko, Maui. He is survived by wife Lorraine; son Michael; daughters Barbara Mende and Jeanne Tadaki; brothers Stanley and James; sister Martha Morimoto; nine grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 January 1993]

**NATARTE, MARTIN SORIANO**, 84, of Honolulu, died Oct. 31, 1993. He was born in the Philippines and retired as an insulator for Associated Insulation with 23 years of service. Survived by wife, Adeline Natarte; son, Frances; daughter, Barbara Domingo; stepsons, Albert Mejia, Raymond Mejia and Richard Mejia; stepdaughter, Mrs. Sonny (Nora) Smith;

grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Friends may call 8 to 11 a.m. Saturday at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. Arrangements by Nuuanu Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 November 1993]

**NATIONG, MAURO SELPAISON,** 88, of Honolulu, who died Nov. 27, 1993, will be held 8:15 to 9:30 p.m. today at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa; Mass 7:45 p.m. Or call 10 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. Mortuary; service 12:15 p.m. Burial at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 December 1993]

**NATIVIDAD, TIODOLPHO,** 76, of Pearl City, formerly of Aiea, died May 20, 1993. He was born in Cebu, Philippines. Survived by wife, Dolores, son, Kenneth; daughters, Mrs. Oria Hooker of Washington, Mrs. Darlene Smart of Texas and Mrs. Leila Kleinhans; brothers, Henry and Perfecto; sister, Serria Jalalon; seven grandchildren; a great-grandchild; nieces, nephews, aunts, uncles and cousins. Friends may call 9 to 10:15 a.m. tomorrow at St. Elizabeth Church; Mass 10:15 a.m. Burial 11:30 a.m. at Sunset Memorial Park. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 May 1993]

**Natividad, Tiodolpho**, of Pearl City died Thursday in Queen's Hospital. Natividad, 76, was born in Cebu, the Philippines. He is survived by wife Dolores; son Kenneth; daughters Oria Hooker, Darlene Smart and Leila Kleinhans; brothers Henry and Perfecto; sister Serria Jalalon; seven grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Mass: 10:15 a.m. Friday at St. Elizabeth Church, Aiea. Call from 9 a.m. Burial: 11:30 am. at Sunset Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 May 1993]

NAUPOTO, SEMISI TUITUU, 69, of Honolulu, died Oct. 25, 1993. He was born in Tonga. Survived by wife, Olivia Naupoto; daughters, Feao Faupula and Siokapesi Tilini; sons, Taulanga, Salesi, Tevita and Sione; sisters, Makalita Fonua and Asensa Fau Uluakiola; brothers, Sisi and Kilisimasi; 18 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call 6 to 10 p.m. Friday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Newton Ward; service 7 p.m. Or call 9 to 11 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kahuku Ward; service 10 a.m. Burial at Laie Cemetery. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 November 1993]

NAVALTA, SANTIAGO ACOSTA, 81, of Ookala, Big Island, died Nov. 3, 1993. He was born in the Philippines and was a retired Laupahoehoe Sugar Co. driver and independent farmer. Survived by wife, Ruth H.; sons, Roy of Ainaloa and Wilfred of Laie; daughters, Leonora Gomes of Paradise Park, Big Island, and Linda Miyahira and Piilani Borges, both of Hilo; brother, Christino of Laupahoehoe; brothers and sisters in the Philippines; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 9 to 10 a.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo; prayer service 10 a.m. burial to follow at Alae Cemetery. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 November 1993]

**NAVALTA, SANTIAGO ACOSTA**, 81, of Ookala, died Nov. 3, 1993. He was born in the Philippines and was a retired truck driver for the former Laupahoehoe Sugar Company. He was also a n independent farmer. Survived by, among others, 19 grandchildren and two greatgrandchildren. A recent obituary was incomplete based on information provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 November 1993]

NAVARES, JOHN OLIPIO SR., 77, of Wahiawa, died May 6, 1993. He was born in Car Car, Cebu, Philippines, and was a former amateur boxer in the early 1950's. He also retired as a MTL bus driver after 35 years of service and was a member of Our Lady of Sorrows Church. Survived by wife, Martina A.; sons, John Jr., Felix, Alfred, Phillip and Michael; daughter, Jacqueline Kurisu of Kona; brother, Andres; 15 grandchildren. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Monday at Our Lady of Sorrows Catholic Church; Mass 7 p.m. Or call 8:30 to 10:30 a.m. Tuesday; service 10:30 a.m. Burial at Mililani Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 May 1993]

NAVARRO, ESPERANZA DE LEON, 77, of Honolulu, died August 9, 1993. She was born in Lihue, Kauai. Survived by daughters, Mrs. Francisco (Encarnacion) Juntura, Erva Cabias; 11 grandchildren; eight grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. tomorrow at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary; service 7:30 p.m. Or call 10 to 11:30 a.m. Saturday. Mass noon at St. Theresa Catholic Church, N. School St. Burial at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 August 1993]

**NAYLOR, HOWARD L. HAOA**, 86, of Honolulu, died Sept. 23, 1993. He was born in San Luis Obispo, Calif., and came to Hawaii in 1921. He was employed by SIDA Cab and Terminal Transport and was citizen of Ka Lahui Hawai'i. Survived by wife, Anoilani Kristofer. Memorial service at a later date. Donations may be sent to the family. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 September 1993]

NAYLOR, WILLIAM KAHELE, 94, of Pahoa, Hawaii, died Aug. 5, 1993. He was born in Moloaa, Kauai. Survived by daughters, Elizabeth Redmon of Florida, Mrs. John (Annie) Lanham, Victoria Naylor, Mrs. Ronald (Betty) Harris, Mrs. Delbert (Philomena) Jackson and Mrs. Jeff (Kathleen) Olsen of Minnesota; 30 grandchildren and 20 great-grandchildren. Friends may call from 8 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 10 a.m. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 August 1993]

**NEDDHAM, WILLIAM B.**, 92, of Honolulu, died Oct. 25, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by daughters, April Nishimura and Salome "Lilinoe" Kunewa; 25 grandchildren and 49 great-grandchildren and a great-grandchild; stepson, Gilbert Cummings; stepdaughter, Marilyn Tapua; companion, Claire Cummings; sisters, Tina C. Sumia and Lilinoe Ahue; nieces and nephews. Friends may call Saturday from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at Borthwick Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m. Burial 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 November 1993]

**NEE, JOSEPH ALE,** 72, of Waimanalo, died Jan. 26, 1993. Survived by daughters, Mary-Ann Nee, Charlotte Delano of Virginia, Nyna Maggay, Betty-Mae Johnson of Philadelphia; son, Joseph Jr.; brother, James; sisters, Luka Wills and Gertrude L. Omelis; 15 grandchildren and six grandchildren. Private service. Arrangements by Nuunu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 January 2010]

**Needham, William B.**, of Honolulu is also survived by stepdaughter Marilyn Tupua. Incorrect information was provided for his obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 November 1993]

**NEIGHBORS, VIVIAN J HANOHNAO,** 41, of Nanawale, Hawaii, died Jan. 27, 1993. She was born in Hilo and was a substitute teacher at Keonapoku Elementary School. She was also a member of the Sacred Hearts Church in Pahoa. Survived by parents, Felisa and Ephraim Hanohano of Pahoa; sister, Felicia L. Hanohano of Pahoa; sons, Jonathon, Lewis and Stanford; fiancé, Joseph Andrews; uncles, aunts and cousins. Friends may call from 6 p.m. Friday at Sacred Hearts Church, Pahoa; service 8:30 p.m. Or call from 7:30 a.m. Saturday; Mass 8 a.m. Burial at Alae Cemetery. Casual attire. Arrangements by Brothwick Hawaii Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 January 1993]

**NEILSON, DR ARTHUR W JR.,** 62, of Honolulu allergy specialist for over 31 years, died July 22, 1993. He was born in St. Louis, Mo., and moved to the islands in 1961. He was a manager partner at Straub Clinic from 1961 to 1969, after which he went into private practice. He was selected by his fellow physicians, in a survey which appeared in the June 1992 issue of Honolulu Magazine, as their choice for an allergy specialist. Survived by wife, Carmen Ganhinhin; sons, Arthur III, Alika and Kawika; daughters, Dede Helmsworth and Lucy Radys, both of Oregon; four grandchildren. Memorial service 4 p.m. tomorrow at Thurston Chapel of Punahou School. Arrangements by Ultimate Services. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 July 1993]

**NEIMY, FAY TAKEKO,** 78, of Honolulu, died May 6, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by husband, Harold G.; son, Russell G.; daughter, Megan; brother, Uncha Kojima; four grandchildren. Private service. Arrangements by Mililani Group, Inc.

**NEKOMOTO, MIEKO,** 62, of Kaneohe, died March 17, 1993. She was born in Kualapuu, Molokai, and was owner and operator of her own real estate investment business. Survived by husband, Nelson M. Nekomoto; son, Michael; daughter, Mona J.; three grandchildren; brothers, Roy and Tom Nagano; sisters, Irene Slover, Kay Tamanaha, Jean Misaki and June Ozu. Private service. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 March 1993]

**Nekomoto, Mieko,** of Kaneohe, a real estate investor, died March 17 in Kuakini Hospital. Nekomoto, 62, was born in Kulapuu, Molokai. She is survived by husband Nelson M.; son Michael; daughter Mona J.; brothers Roy and Tom Nagano; sisters Irene Slover, Kay Tamanaha, Jean Misaki and June Ozu; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 March 1993]

**NEKONISHI, JAMES KOICHI,** 92, of Honolulu, died Dec. 22, 1993. He was born in Hilo, was a retired, self-employed salesman for women's apparel and member of Honpa Hongwanji Goji Kai. Survived by wife, Violet S.; sons, Harold Y. and Calvin S.; two grandchildren. Memorial service 7:30 p.m. Thursday at Honpa Hongwanji, Hawii Betsuin. No flowers; casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 December 1993]

**NELMIDA, BONEFACIA NOVELOSO,** 91, of Aiea, Oahu, died Jan. 13, 1993. She was born in Alkala, Luna La Union, Philippines, and was a member of the Grupo Daguiti Filipinos. Survived by son, Raefael "Ciso"; sister, Maria Noveloso of Texas; four grandchildren; two greatgrandchildren; a nephew and a niece. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Monday at St. Elizabeth Church; Mass 7 p.m. Or call 9 to 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. Burial 11 a.m. at Sunset Memorial Park. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 January 1993]

**NEMOTO, FLOYD IWAO "BOW-WOW",** 67, of Kula, Maui, died July 19, 1993. He was born in Puunene, Maui, and was a captain retired from the Maui County Fire Department. Survived by wife, Sueko Nemoto; sons, Calvin of Pukalani, Clayton of Nevada; daughters, Mrs. Cynthia (David) Arakawa of Pukalani and Mrs. LaVerne (Paul) Hanad; sister, Betsy N. Tavares; nine grandchildren. Service over the ashes 5 p.m. Friday at Kahului Union Church. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 July 1993]

**NERI, PEDRO**, 88, of Honolulu, died March 31, 1993. He was born in the Philippines. He was born in the Philippines. Survived by son, Jose; grandson, Gary; granddaughters, Charlyn Kaikana, Teri Morgan and Christy Castelo; five great-grandchildren. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 April 1993]

Neves, Agnes K K., of Keaau, Hawaii, died July 17 in Hilo Hospital. Neves. 80, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Manuel F.; sons Manuel F. Jr., Stephen G., William P., Richard D., Francis F., Bede B., Gerald L., Dennis K., Anthony B., Louis X. and Paul K.; daughters Monica O. Long, Anne G. Manuia, Mary K. Manoa and Celine R. Figueroa; brother David Kea; 58 grandchildren; and 36 great-grandchildren. Mass: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Malia Puka O Kalani Catholic Church in Keaukaha. Call from 6 to 8 p.m. tomorrow and after 8:30 a.m. Wednesday. Burial: Homelani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 July 1993]

NEVES, AGNES KAINAPAU KEA, 80, of Keaau, Hawaii, died July 17, 1993. She was born in Honolulu and was a homemaker and member of Keola Pono No Na Kupuna of Keaukaha and Ka Lahui Hawaii. Survived by husband, Manuel Fermandez Sr.; sons, Manuel F. Jr. of California, Stephen G. of Utah, William P., Richard D., Francis F., all of California, Bede B. of Keaau, Gerald L., Dennis L., Anthony B. and Louis X., all of California, Paul K. of Hilo; daughters, Mrs. Monica O. (James) Long of California, Mrs. Anne G. (Abraham) Manuia of Hilo, Mrs. Mary K. (Gaylord) Manoa of Oahu and Mrs. Ceiline R. (Richard) Figueroa of California; brother, David Kea of Honolulu; nieces and nephews; 58 grandchildren; 36 greatgrandchildren. Friends may call 6 to 8 p.m. Tuesday at Malia Puka O Kalani Catholic Church in Keaukaha; service 8 p.m. Or call 8:30 to 9:45 a.m. Wednesday at the church; Mass 10 a.m. Aloha attire. Burial at Homelani Memorial Park. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 July 1993]

**NEW, SANG CHAN,** 45, of Honolulu, died Jan. 12, 1993. She was born in Ubon, Thailand. She was employed at Redhill Elementary School and was a member of the Thai Buddhist Temple in Pearl City. Survived by husband, Nelson; daughters, Noy Dapan of Thailand, Emily and Elizabeth; mother. Ju Dapan of Thailand; sister, Mrs. Ott Legg of Georgia; three sisters in Thailand; aunts and uncles; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call 10 a.m. to noon Wednesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; memorial service at noon. No flowers. Casual attire. Inurnment at Hawaii State Veteran's Cemetery. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 January 1993]

New, Sang Chan, of Honolulu, employee of Red Hill Elementary School, died Tuesday in Kuakini Hospital. New, 45, was born in Ubon, Thailand. She is survived by husband Nelson; daughters Noy Dapan and Emily and Elizabeth New; mother Ju Dapan; and sisters Ott Legg and three others. Services: noon Wednesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Call from 10 a.m. to noon. Inurnment to follow in Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 January 1993]

**NEWCOMER, ALVIN EDWARD,** 57, of Honolulu, died July 22, 1993. He was born in Indiana. Survived by daughter, Debra Ross; son, Steven; sisters, Mary Masuth, Sally Cooper and Barbara Lester, all of Indiana; brother, Mike of Michigan; first wife, Mary Wolfe; second wife, Beverly; seven stepchildren; 16 grandchildren; a great-grandchild. Friends may call from 5 p.m. Tuesday at Fleet Reserve Association Branch 46, 891 Valkenburgh St.; service 5 p.m. Memorial service at a later date. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 July 1993]

**NEWCOMER, ALVIN EDWARD,** Flowers are permitted for services Aug. 3 for Alvin Edward NewComer. Friends of Mr. NewComer, 57, of Honolulu, who died July 22, 1993, may call from 5 p.m. at the Fleet Reserve Association, Branch #46, 891 Valkenburg St.; services are set. Information regarding flowers and memorial services in Saturday's Advertiser obituary were incorrect. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 July 1993]

**NEWFIELD, JACK SAMUEL,** 60, of Hawaii, died Feb. 27, 1993. He was born in California and was a photo lithographer. Survived by sons, Jonathan R. and Gareth D.; daughters, Janine E., Jaqueline R.; a granddaughter; sister, Joyce Johnson; brothers, Lee and Doug. Private service held. Arrangements by Ultimate Services, Hawaii. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 March 1993]

**NEWFIELD, JACK SAMUEL**, 61, died Feb. 27, 1993. Informal service 3:30 p.m. tomorrow at La Mariana Sailing Club, 50 Sand Island Road. Condolences to P.O. Box 4, Honolulu 96810. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 April 1993]

**Newsome, Rosemary E.,** of Waimea, Kauai, a retired Barking Sands Navy Exchange sales manager, died Feb. 14 in Kauai Care Center. Newsome, 75, was born in Brooklyn, N.Y. She is survived by sons Kevin and Canen Hookano; daughters Debbie Ebesu, Suzanne and Maryann Sakai; sister Eileen McGuire; 8 grandchildren; a great-grandchild. Mass: 5 p.m. Thursday at Kekaha St. Theresa Catholic Church. Calla after 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 February 1993]

**NEWTON, ARTHUR GEROULD,** 70, of Kailua, died March 29, 1993. He was born in New Haven, Conn., and was a retired captain of the U.S. Navy with 28 years in the submarine force. He was also a recipient of the Legion of Merit Award. Celebration of life on Saturday at 1206 Mokulua St., Lanikai Beach. Scattering of ashes at sea. Donations to Hospice Hawaii. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 April 1993]

**NEWTON, ARTHUR GEROULD,** 72, of Kailua, died March 29, 1993. He was born in New Haven, Conn., and retired as a captain from the U.S. Navy with 28 years in the submarine force. He received the Legion of Merit and other awards. Survived by wife, Esther; stepdaughter, Joan Lampert of Illinois; stepson, John Buttrick of Ohio; brother, Donald of Massachusetts; a niece and cousins. Celebration of life tomorrow at 1206 Mokulua St., Lanikai Beach. Scattering of ashes at sea. Memorial donations to Hospice Hawaii. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. A recent obituary was incomplete. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 April 1993]

**NEWTON, MARY D.,** 86, of Honolulu, died May 13, 1993. She was born in Honolulu and was the former owner of Rancho Guande Restaurant of Honolulu and also was a school teacher on Oahu and Maui. Survived by brothers, August and Alfred De-Guair, both of Kona; sisters, Virginia M. Gouviea of Kona, Flora Henriques of Captain Cook, Matilda Minoda; nieces and

nephews. Friends may call 9:30 a.m. to noon Tuesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary; service noon. Burial at Nuuanu Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 May 1993]

**NEWTON, MARY D.,** 86, of Honolulu, died May 13, 1993. She was born in Honolulu and was former owner of Rancho Grande Restaurant in Honolulu and a school teacher on Oahu and Maui. Survived by brothers, August DeGuair and Alfred DeGuair, both of Kona; sisters, Virginia M. Gouveia of Kona, Flora Henriques of Captain Cook and Matilda Minoda; nieces; nephews. Service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 May 1993]

**Newton, Mary D.**, of Honolulu, former Rancho Guande restaurant owner and teacher, died Thursday in St. Francis Hospital. Newton, 86, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brothers August and Alfred DeGuair and sisters Virginia M. Gouveia, Flora Henriques and Matilda Minoda. Services were held. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 May 1993]

**NEWTON, MAY LEI ALOHA**, 71, of Honolulu, died Oct. 25, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by sons, George R. and David R.; daughter, Lana May Yant of Colorado; six grandchildren; sisters, Edna L. Lai Hipp and Juanita K. Gerakas; brother, Sydney J.S. Stephen; nieces and nephews. Graveside service 10:30 a.m. Friday at Oahu Cemetery. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 October 1993]

NG ALINA, HANNAH, 64, of Seattle, Wash., formerly of Waianae, died March 22, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by daughters, Mrs. Jerry (Linda) Yong of Washington, Mrs. Arturo (Deborah) Quiroga, Mrs. Edward (Jean) Pontes, Mrs. Thomas (Donna) Shimooka, Stephanie Kunishige, Mrs. Clyde (Valerie) Nishiyama and Mrs. Ken (Sharlene) Kahoonei; sisters, Mrs. Arthur (Matilda) Lum, Mrs. Robert (Ah Choy) Kong, Mrs. Ah Moe Bush, Mrs. Bill (Sarah) Bryant of West Virginia and Mrs. Gerold (Nina) Stenberg of Nevada; 17 grandchildren; a great-granddaughter; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary; service 1 p.m. Burial at Mililani Memorial Park. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 March 1993]

NG, JAMES "GUNNY" GUN CHONG, 73, of Kaneohe, died Dec. 9, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a retired office manager with Honolulu Terminals after more than 35 years of service. He was also a member of the Lund Doo Kong Tow Society, Survived by sons, Gregory and Wayne; daughters, Mrs. Diana Kubo and Mrs. Jo Anne Kaneshiro; borther, Joe Sr.; sisters, Mildred Chun and Beatrice Wong; nine grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may callafter 5:30 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service over the ashes 6:30 p.m. Inurnment 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 December 1993]

NG, JAMES "GUNNY" GUND CHONG, 73, of Kaneohe, died Dec. 9, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a retired office manager with Honolulu Terminals after more than 35 years of service. He was also a member of the Lung Doo Kong Tow Society. Survived by sons, Gregory and Wayne; daughters, Mrs. Diana Kubo and Ms. Jo Anne Kaneshiro; brother, Joe Sr.; sisters, Mildred Chun and Beatrice Wong; nine grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call after 5:30 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service over the ashes 6:30 p.m. Inurnment 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 December 1993]

**Ng, Jarrett J.,** of Lahaina died Saturday in Lahaina. Ng, 61, was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Sylvia; sons Jarrett J. Jr. and Barry; daughter Christine; brothers Richard and Wesley; sisters Beatrice Oka, Sherland Dirksen; 2 grandchildren. Memorial services: 10 a.m. Friday at Holy Innocent's Church. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 July 1993]

**Ng**, **Jarrett J.**, of Lahaina is also survived by his mother, Florence. Incomplete information was provided for his obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 July 1993]

NG, JEE MOI TONG, 85, a Honolulu resident born in China, died Dec. 2, 1993. Survived by sons, Bing Kwan, Peng Wash, Peng Nam, John, Peng Hong; daughters, Rebecca Mak, Sui Kam Lei, Sandra, Sr. Christine; 20 grandchildren; 21 great-grandchildren. Service 8:30 to 10:45 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Burial at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 December 1993]

**Ng, Jee Moi Tong,** of Honolulu died Thursday in St. Francis Hospital. Tong Ng, 85, was born in China. She survived by sons Bing Kwan, Peng Wah, Peng Nam John and Peng Hong; daughters Rebecca Mak, Sui Kam Lai, Sandra Ng and Sister Christine Ng; 20 grandchildren; and 21 greatgrandchildren. Services: 8:30 to 10:45 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Burial: Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 December 1993]

**NGUYEN, DOI THI,** 83, of Honolulu, died Dec. 22, 1993. She was born in Vietnam. Survived by son, Nguyen Van Minh; daughters, Duong Thi Huong and Le Thi Anh Tuyet; 11 grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren; sister, Nguyen Thi Quat. Friends may call 10:30 to 11 a.m. today at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa; Mass 11 a.m. Cremation follows. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 December 1993]

**Nguyen, Doi Thi,** of Honolulu died yesterday in Queen's Hospital. Nguyen, 83, was born in Queen's Hospital. She is survived by son Nguyen Van Minh; daughters Duong Thi Huong and Le Thi-Anh Tuyet; sister Nguyen Thi Quat; 11 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Mass: 11 a.m. tomorrow at the Co-Cathedral of St. of Theresa. Call after 10:30 a.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 December 1993]

NIAU, JOYCE SAU LIN, 61, of Honolulu, died Dec. 20, 1993. She was born in Honolulu and was a member of Hawaii Kai First Ward of Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints. Survived by husbands, William P.; sons, Ronald and Landis; daughters, Leilani Namahoe of Maryland, Haunani Lawther of Oregon, Luann Krienke of Alabama; brothers, Raymond Lui, Winfred Lui, Rudy Llarinas Jr., Andres Llarinas; sisters, Judy Jones, Jean Llarinas of Nevada and Scohpie Stone of Oregon; 11 grandchildren; a great-grandchild. Friends may call 8:30 to 10 a.m. Monday at Valley of the Temples Mortuary; service 10 a.m. Burial at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. Arrangements by Valley of the Temples Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 December 1993]

NICHOL, ALBERT CREASER, 81, of Honolulu, died April 5, 1993. He was born in Glasgow, Scotland. He retired as an engineer at Pearl Harbor. Survived by brother, Alex of British Columbia, nephews, Don Nichol of British Columbia, James Macqueen of California and Albert Macqueen of California; nieces, Grace Thibert of Michigan and Helen Gorden of Canada. Friends may call from 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Waikiki Beach in front of Colony Surf. Scattering of ashes. Arrangements by Mililani Downtown Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 April 1993]

NICHOLAS, HATTIE BENDICTA, 90, of Wailupe Circle, died March 20, 1993. She was born in Texas and was a homemaker and member of Holy Trinity Catholic Church. Survived by cousin, Donna Smith of New York; niece, Jennifer Summa of Honolulu. Friends may call 10:45 to 11:15 a.m. Thursday at Holy Trinity Catholic church; Mass 11:15 a.m. Graveside service 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Arrangements by Williams Funeral Services. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 March 1993]

**NICHOLS, ELEANOR LONG**, 69, of San Antonio, Texas, died May 8, 1993. She was born in Albany, N.Y., and was a former resident of Hawaii. She retired from the University of Hawaii School of Medicine, Fiscal Dept. with 16, years of service. Survived by daughter, Laura L. Sibrian; grandson, Ryan C. Kim and granddaughter, Elizabeth Sibrian. Service held in Texas. Arrangements by Memorial Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 June 1993]

**Nichols, Stillman W.,** of Kailua-Kona, a retired machinist, died Feb. 24 in Kailua-Kona. Nichols, 76, was born in Lynn, Mass. He is survived by wife Bette J.; sons Steven and Richard; daughters Susan Lawrence and Sandra McArthur; brother Richard; 11 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. No services. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to Hospice Kona. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 March 1993]

NICHOLS, STILLMAN WARREN, 76, of Kailua-Kona, died Feb. 24, 1993. He was born in Lynn, Mass., and was a retired machinist. He was also a member of the Kona Aloha Lions Club. Survived by wife, Bette J.; sons, Steven and Richard II, both of California; daughters, Susan Lawrence and Sandra MacArthur, both of California; brother, Richard; 11 grandchildren; six great-grandchildren. No services. No flowers. Donations may be made to Hospice of Kona. Arrangements by West Hawaii Mortuary Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 February 1993]

NICHOLS, THAISA GOTKOVA, 81, of Kaneohe, died April 11, 1993. She was born in Droushkduka, Russia, and later fled to the United States, where she was a professional ballerina at Radio City Music Hall in New York City. Her name is on the Statue of Liberty. Survived by son, Leonid "Lenny" G.; daughters, Mrs. Raymond (Thaisa N.) Farrar of Pennsylvania and Mrs. Richard (Marina N.) Weathers of New York; eight grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Service 3 p.m. today at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 April 1993]

**Nickel, Beatrice U.R.**, of San Fransisco, formerly of Hawaii, died July 12 in San Fransisco. Nickel,78, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters; Michelle Bizarane and Lori Nickel; sisters Viella K.V. Hao and Annabelle I.V Beck; brother Frank R. Vida; and two grandchildren. Services have been held. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 August 1993]

**NICKEL, BEATRICE ULULEILANI ROBINSON**, 78, died July 12, 1993 in San Francisco, California. She was born in Honolulu and was a 1932 graduate of McKinley High School. Survived by daughters, Michelle Bizarane and Lori; sisters, Viella Kahuluiwalani Vida Ha'o and Annabelle I. Vida Beck; brother, Frank R. Vida; two grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Service held in California. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 August 1993]

**NICOLAS, ROQUE LLANA,** 90, of Keaau, Hawaii, died Feb. 23, 1993. He was born in Badoc, Iiocos Norte, Philippines, and was a retired low grade centrifugal mill worker for the former Puna Sugar Plantation. He was also a member of the Puna Saranay Club. Survived by brother, Tito; sister, Leona of the Philippines; nephews and nieces. Friends may call from 6 to 7 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Or call

from 8 to 9 a.m. Saturday; service 9 a.m. Burial at Homelani Memorial Park Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 March 1993]

Nicoll, Frank S. III, of Kailua-Kona, a former Kona Inn Restaurant waiter, died Wednesday in Kona Hospital. Nicoll, 49, was born in Baltimore, Md. He is survived by daughter Suzanne; father Frank S. Nicoll Jr.; mother Margaret L.; brothers Robert, Brian and James; sister Nancy, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 February 2010]

NIELSON, EDWARD FRANCIS SR., 81, of Olinda, Maui, died April 25, 1993. He was raised in Kalihi and graduated from St. Louis High School. He later became owner of Novelty Foundry in Kakaako. The foundry was closed in the mid-seventies and converted into the Foundry Art Gallery. Survived by sons, Edward F. Jr. of Waimanalo, William J. of Kansas; daughters, Beatrice A. of Honolulu and Anne M. Van Dyke of Oregon; brothers, Joseph of Aiea, Owen of Kalihi, Peter of California; sister, Mary Settina of California; nieces, nephews; 13 grandchildren. Memorial Mass 11 a.m. Saturday at St. Joseph's Church, Makawao. Burial to follow. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 April 1993]

NIEVES, AURELIO NAVALES, 85, of Honolulu, died Dec. 24, 1992. He was born in Camalig, Albay, Philippines. Survived by wife, Adelina O. Nieves; sons, Faustino and Graciano, both of the Philippines, Eriberto, and Ramon of the Philippines; daughters, Maria Manrique and Mrs. Bella (Melanio) Villatior, both of the Philippines; 36 grandchildren; 30 great-grandchildren; cousins, nieces and nephews. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Burial in the Philippines. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 February 1993]

Nieves, Aurello N., of Honolulu is survived by 50 grandchildren and 47 great-grandchildren. He will be buried in Camalig, Albay Bicol, the Philippines. Incorrect information was published Wednesday because of an error by the mortuary. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 February 1993] NII, TRACY KAI, 32, of Waipahu, died Sept. 28, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by father, Yoshimi Nii; mother, Mrs. David (Cecelia) Terado; stepmother, Mrs. Sharon Nii; brothers, Peter, Paul, Patrick and Perry Victoria, David, Nelson and Tobey; sisters, Mrs. John (Diana) Hurst and Victoria Weber; aunts, uncles, nieces, nephews and cousins. Friends may call 9 to 10:30 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 10 a.m. Burial 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 October 1993]

NIIDE, THOMAS TOSHITO, 79, of Honolulu, died June 5, 1993. He was born in Pepeeko, Hawaii. Survived by wife, Toshiko; sons, Richard H., Daniel T. and Wayne T.; daughters, Mrs. Edwin (Diana T.) Kuhns, Mrs. Alan (Magaret A.) Tarumoto, Mrs. Ray (Maureen M.) Harada and April C. Whiting; sister, Hatsue Sakai; 12 grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Private service at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 June 1993]

**NIIMI, IRENE ASAYO,** 75, of Hilo, formerly of Sunset Beach, died Jan. 22, 1993. She was born in Hilo and was a housewife and active as a senior citizen. Survived by husband, Tokuro; daughter, Mrs. Herbert (Lisa) Montalbo Jr. of Honolulu; brother, Kiyoji Morimoto of Hilo; two grandchildren. Friends may call 5 to 6 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 January 1993]

**NIIMOTO, SHIZUE**, 70, of Aiea, died April 6, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by brother, Charles H.; sisters, Mrs. Asae Watada of Japan, Mrs. Kiyoshi (Ruth M.) Kawasaki, Chieko Tsutsui, Mrs. Ralph T. (Grace S. Chinaka, Alice Y. Johiiro and Mrs. Steve M. (Mary S.)

Ono. Private family memorial service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 April 1993]

**Niimoto, Shizue,** of Aiea died April 6 in Kuakini Hospital. Niimoto, 70, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brother Charles H. and sisters Asae Watada, Ruth M. Kawasaki, Chieko Tsutsui, Grace S. Chinaka, Alice Y. Johiiro and Mary S. Ono. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 April 1993]

**Niiranen, Dr. Victor J. "Vic"**, of Honolulu sied Sept. 2 in Rochester, Minn. Niiranen, 77, a dentist and retired U.S. Navy Captain, was born in Keewatin, Minn. He was the co-designer of "Mr. Disaster." a life-size mannequin used in first aid training. Services in Minnesota. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 September 1993]

NIIZUMA, EARL ISAMI "SAM", 72, of Kailua, died Jan. 7, 1993. He was born in Hawaii and was member of Carpenter's Union Local 745. He is survived by wife, June Junko; daughter, Sherrie Y.; son, Derek M.; brothers, Herbert Niitsuma, Stanley Niitsuma of California; sister, Mrs. Ethel Garretson of Washington. Memorial service 8 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 January 1993]

NIN, VIRGINIA AMOY AH, 91, of Honolulu, died March 15, 1993. She was born in Wailuku, Maui, and was a member of Kailua Senior Citizens Club. Survived by sons, Damien, Stanley J.; daughter, Mrs. Richard (Rebecca M.) Moniz; sister, Mrs. John (Marjorie K.) Martin; two grandsons and six granddaughters; 23 great-grandchildren and two great-great-grandchildren; nephews and nieces. Friends may call from 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 7:30 p.m. Or call from 9:45 to 11:45 a.m. Saturday at St. John Vianey's, Kailua: Mass 11:45 a.m. Burial at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 March 1993]

NING, WILLIAM SA, also known as WILLIAM SA NING LEU, 91, of Honolulu, died Oct. 28, 1993. He was born in Keanae, Maui, and was a building superintendent retired from Hawaii Sugar Planters Association after 44 years of service. He also was a captain in the Territory of Hawaii National Guard, an avid bowler, fisherman and orchid and anthurium grower. Survived by wife, Elsie L. Sa Ning; sons, William H.T. Leu, Donald K.Y. Leu, Herbert K.L. Leu; daughter, Linda M. Leu; five grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call after 6 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Or call from 9 a.m. Tuesday at mortuary. Aloha attire. Graveside service 10:30 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 November 1993]

Ning, William Sa, of Honolulu, also known as William S.N. Leu, died Oct. 28 in Queen's Hospital. Sa Ning, 91, a retired Territory of Hawaii National Guard captain and Hawaii Sugar Planters Association grounds and building superintendent, was born in Keanae, Maui. He is survived by wife Elsie L.; sons William H.T., Donald K.Y. and Herbert K.L. Leu; daughter Linda M. Leu; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 7 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial park Mortuary. Call after 6 p.m. Services: 10 a.m. Tuesday at the mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 November 1993]

**Nip, Etta H.,** of Honolulu, a retired teacher at Farrington High School, died Jan. 3 in Hale Nani Health Center. Nip, 75, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Peter; daughter Marietta; brother Kon Fon Ho; sister Elsie Ho; and two grandchildren. Services: 11:45 a.m. Saturday at Community Church of Honolulu. Call from 10 a.m. to 11:45 a.m. Burial to follow in Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 January 1993]

**NIP, ETTA HO,** 75, of Honolulu, died Jan. 3, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. She retired as a teacher at Farrington High School and was formerly at Dole Intermediate School. She was a member of the Community Church of Honolulu. Survived by son, Peter; daughter, Marietta; brother, Kon Fon Ho; sister, Elsie Ho; two grandchildren. Friends may call 10 to 11:45 a.m. Saturday at Community Church of Honolulu; service 11:45 a.m. Burial at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 January 1993]

**NISHI, LILY TAMAKO,** 80, of Honolulu, died March 3, 1993. She was born in Honolulu, and was a retired secretary with the U.S. Postal Service. Survived by sister-in-law, Mrs. Lillian H. Nishi and a niece. Private service held; arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 March 1993]

**NISHI, MASAKI**, 84, of Hanapepe, Kauai, died April 24, 1993. He was born in Makaweli, Kauai, and was a retired janitor at the Global Army Facility in Kwajalein. Survived by son, Tatsuo; daughters, Michie Munechika, Kuyomi Berry and Yuri Moriyama; brothers, Itsuji Nishi and Harold H. Tanimoto; 15 grandchildren; nine great-grandchildren. Memorial service 5 p.m. today at Garden Island Mortuary, Kauai. No flowers; casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 April 1993]

**Nishida, Edwin S.**, of Pearl City died Wednesday in Kapiolani Hospital at Pali Momi. Nishida, 76, a glazier and a bonsai sensei, was born in Wailuku, Maui. He is survived by wife Hilda N.; son Wayne K., and brother Masao. Services: 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 November 1993]

**NISHIDA, EDWIN SHINICHI**, 76, of Pearl City, died Nov. 10, 1993. He was born in Wailuku and was a glazier. He was a member of the Pearl City Hongwanji Goji Kai, the Pearl City Bonsai Club and the Hawaii Bonsai Association. Survived by wife, Hilda H. Nishida; son, Wayne K.; brother, Masao. Service 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 November 1993]

NISHIDA, GEORGE "WHITEY" YOUNEICHI, 64, of Honolulu, died November 6, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a member of the Oahu Dental Golf Club and was retired from the state Traffic Violations Bureau. Survived by wife, Mary J.; daughter, Cindy; son, Brian; sister, Evelyn Kubota; brothers, Charles of California and Robert of Missouri; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 10 a.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 November 1993]

**Nishida, Harumo,** of Makawao, Maui, died Wednesday in Kahului Hale Makua. Nishida, 89, was born in Puunene. She is survived by sons Robert Y., Tom T., Fred F. and Tomeki; daughters Hatsue Tsukamoto and Theima Montgomery; brothers Minoru Noda, Shigeru Tabata and Sadamu Tabata; sisters Tamae Matsunaga, Toyoko Mochizuki, Momoe Fujita, Grace Tabata and

Gladys Hiromoto; 12 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. today at Nakamura Mortuary. Burial: 9 a.m. Saturday in Kula Shofukuji Church Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 December 1993]

NISHIDA, MRS. HARUMO, 89, of Makawai, Maui, died Dec. 1, 1993. She was born in Puunene, Maui. Survived by sons, Robert Y. of Wailuku, Tom T. of Oregon, Fred F. of Calif. And Tomeki of Kula; daughters, Hatsue Tsukamoto of Kaneohe and Thelma Montgomery of Makawao; brothers, Minoru Noda of Honolulu, Shigeru Tabata of Kula and Sadamu Tabata of Hilo; sisters Tamae Matsunaga of Honolulu. Toyoko Mochizuki of Honolulu, Momoe Fukit of Wailuku, Grace Tabata of Honolulu and Gladys Hiromoto of Honolulu; 12 grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren. Services held. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 December 1993]

NISHIDA, VIOLET KALEIMOMI, 65, of Waianae, died Sept. 13, 1993. She was born in Honolulu and was a member of the Hawaii Kidney Association. Survived by husband, Harold H. Nishida Sr.; sons, Harold H. Jr. of Maui, Wellington of Cailfornia, Quincy, Tim and Bert; daughters, Mrs. John (Irislee) Milles, Mrs. Michael (Jocelyn) McMahon; brothers, Ira L. Windham, Richard Windham, Earl Windham of Nevada; 17 grandchildren and a great-granddaughter; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 6 to 7 p.m. Friday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary; service 7 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 September 1993]

**NISHIHARA, KIYOSHIGE**, also known as, George Kiyoshi Nishihara, 89, of Waipahu, died Oct. 1, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and worked for Hawaiian Dredging Co. and was a retired surveyor. Survived by daughter, Charlotte L. Pacheco of Guam; five granddaughters and seven great-grandchildren, all of Guam. Graveside service 1 p.m. Thursday at Greenhaven Memorial Park Cemetery. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 October 1993]

**NISHIHIRA, STANLEY MAMORU**, 62, of Honolulu, died June 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a member of Awase Doshi Kai. Survived by wife, Janet M.S.; son, Cy M.; daughter, Mae C.Y.; brothers, Henry M., George M. Memorial service 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 June 1993]

**Nishii, Lily,** of Honolulu, a retired Post Office secretary, died March 3 in Honolulu. Nishii, 80, was born in Honolulu. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 March 1993]

**Nishijima, Randal A.,** of Honolulu died Wednesday in Honolulu. Nishijima was 78. He is survived by wife Kathleen M.; son Randal G.; daughter Nancy Cronin; brother Satoru; and two grandchildren. Memorial services: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Central Union Church. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 June 1993]

**NISHIJIMA, RANDAL ATSUSHI**, 78, of Honolulu, died June 16, 1993. He was a physician. Survived by wife, Kathleen M.; son, Randal G.; daughter, Mrs. Robert (Nancy) Cronin of California; two grandchildren; brother, Dr. Satoru Nishijima. Memorial service 4 p.m. Tuesday at Central Union Church. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 June 1993]

**NISHIJIMA, RANDAL ATSUSHI**, 78, of Honolulu, died June 16, 1993. He was a physician. Survived by wife, Kathleen Moore; son Randal G.; daughter, Mrs. Robert (Nancy) Cronin of Santa Cruz, Calif.; grandchildren, Malia, Kyle; and brother, Satoru. Memorial service, 4 p.m., tomorrow at Central Union Church. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 June 1993]

**NISHIJIMA, RANDAL GROSVENOR**, 38, of Honolulu, died Aug. 1, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was the son of the late Dr. Randal A. Nishijima. Survived by wife. Mary G.; daughter, Malia L; mother, Lenore Nishijima; sister, Nancy Nishijima Cronin; stepmother, Kathleen Nishijima; a nephew. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. tomorrow at Borthwick Mortuary; service 7:30 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Private burial. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 August 1993]

**NISHIKAWA, BETTY ANNE HISAYO,** 60, of Honolulu, died Feb. 13, 1993. She was born in Lanai and was a former employee of Pauline Lake and Carol & Mary. She was a member of St. Mary's Episcopal Church. Survived by husband, Albert K. Nishikawa; brother, Tom T. Miyake; sister, Mrs. Fusako Miyake, Mrs. Mitsuko Moriwaki and Mrs. Terry Nakamura. Friends may call from 4 to 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 February 1993]

NISHIKAWA, KAZUO "KAZU", 7, of Hilo, died Oct. 3, 1993. He was born in Hilo Hongwanji Kyodan and was assistant scoutmaster for the Boy Scouts of America, Troop 78. In addition, he was a member of the Kaumana Terrace Kumiai Association, AARP, and the Kupuna Senior Bowling Club. Survived by wife, Masako Nishikawa; sons, Neil and Scot of Honolulu, Darret of South Carolina; daughter, Louis Nakano; mother, Mise Nishikawa; brothers, Yoshimi Takayama, Masao of Captain Cook and Tokio of Honolulu; sisters, Hatsuko Matsuoka of Kona; Hean Shea of California; a granchild; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 5 to 6 p.m. tomorrow at Hilo Hongwanji Mission; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 October 1993]

**NISHIKAWA, RAYMOND SATORU,** 82, of Honolulu, died Jan. 24, 1993. He was born in Koloa, Kauai, and was the retired owner of Paradise Market. Survived by sons, Gary T., Lawrence M. of Maui; daughters, Mrs. Aileen C. Arakawa and Gail R., both of California; five grandchildren; sisters, Mrs. Ernest (Claire H.) Hara. Memorial service 10 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 January 1993]

**NISHIKAWA, TSUNETARO,** 91, of Honolulu, died Jan. 7, 1993. He was born in Hawaii and was a member of the Honpa Hongwanji Goji Kai. Survived by brothers, Shinsuke, Tsuneki and Tokio; sister, Mrs. Stanley (Chieko) Tateshi. Service 4 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 January 1993]

**Nishikawa, Tsunetaro,** of Honolulu, retired head of the documentary division of Bishop Estate, died last Thursday in Kuakin Hospital. Nishikawa, 91, was born in Hawaii. He is survived by brothers Shinsuke, Tsuneki and Tokio; and sister Chieko Tateishi. Services: 4 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 January 1993]

**NISHIKAWA, TSUNETARO,** whose obituary appeared in Wednesday's paper, was the head of the documentary division of Bishop Estate. Service 4 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park

Mortuary. Additional information was provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 January 1993]

**NISHIMOTO, GEORGE UMEO**, also known as George Funai, 76, of Waipio, formerly of Kailua, died April 7, 1993. He was born in Pauwela, Maui, and was a member of First Baptist Church of Pearl City and Carpenters Union Local 745. Survived by wife, Charlotte A.; sons, Miles M., Paul T., Gene T. and Wayne S.; daughter, Mrs. Jan (Cheryl A. Nishimoto) Stephens of Washington state; 10 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; brother, Tadashi Amano; sister, Mrs. Lily S. Hayashida of California. Service 8 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 April 1993]

NISHIMOTO, SEIKICHI "NISHI", 93, of Kaneohe, died June 2, 1993. He was born in Ahuimana, Kaneohe, and was a member of the Aloha Senior Citizens Club. Survived by wife, Shizue; son, Ronald Y.; daughters, Mrs. Raymond T. (Doris S.) Munemasa, Mrs. Kenneth T. (Jane M.) Serikawa, Mrs. George (Barbara T.) Hiraga, Mrs. Ellen K. Miyasato; eight grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren; sisters, Mrs. Yoshino Kodama, Mrs. Yoshimi Funasaki, Mrs. Tomiko Yamanouchi, Mrs. Sueno Ogasawara. Service 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 June 1993]

Nishimoto, Seikichi "Nishi", of Kaneohe died last Wednesday in Kuakini Hospital. Nishimoto, 93, was born in Ahuimana, Kaneohe. He is survived by wife Shizue; son Ronald Y.; daughters Doris S. Munemasa, Jane M. Serikawa, Barbara T. Hiraga and Ellen K. Miyasato; sisters Yoshino Kodama, Yoshimi Funasaki, Timoko Yamanouchi and Sueno Ogasawara; eight grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Funeral services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 9 June 1993]

**NISHIMOTO, TOKIWO**, 65, of Honolulu, died Aug. 20, 1993. He was born in Hilo. Survived by wife, Shirley; brothers, Ronald S., Tsuyoshi and Hiroshi; and sister, Doris Yamamoto. Services 6 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 August 1993]

**Nishimoto, Tokiwo**, of Honolulu died Friday in St. Francis Hospice. Nishimoto, 65, was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Shirley; brothers Ronald S., Tsuyoshi and Hiroshi; and sister Doris Yamamoto. Funeral: 6 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 August 1993]

**NISHIMOTO, YUKI,** 97, of Papaikou, died Dec. 22, 1993. She was born in Hiroshima-ken, Japan, and was a homemaker. Survived by sons, Steve of Papaikou and Shooji of Calif., six grandchildren; three great-grandchildren. Friends by call 4 to 5 p.m. Monday at Dodo Mortuary. Funeral service over the ashes 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 December 1993]

**Nishimoto, Yuki,** of Papaikou, Hawaii, died Wednesday in the Life Care Center of Hilo. Nishimoto, 97, was born in Hiroshima, Japan. She is survived by sons Steve and Shooji; six grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Services over her ashes: 5 p.m. Monday at Dodo Mortuary. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 December 1993]

NISHIMURA, CHARLES SABURO, 69, of Honolulu, died Aug. 10, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and retired as proprietor of Sunshine Travel. He was also a member of Jodo Shu Kyodan and Kakaako Chiho Jin Kai. Survived by wife, Eleanor E. Nishimura; son, Marvin K.; daughter, Mrs. Michael (Marlene K.) Wahi-Nishimura; brother, Maurice F.; sister, Mrs. Richard S. (Dorothy C.) Murashige. Memorial service 2 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 August 1993]

NISHIMURA, HUBERTA "KAY" KANEWA, 70, of Kaneohe, died June 1, 1993. She was born in Haleiwa. Survived by sons, Alvin, Kimo P. Mansfield of Honolulu and Clifford Stein; daughters, Debbie M. Kaohu, Mrs. Charles (Barbara H.) Francisco, Mrs. Ward (Frances C.) Lemn of Kaaawa; brother, Douglas Gilman of Haleiwa; sisters, Mrs. Manuel (Clara) Alameida, Mrs. John (Rachel) Chun, Beatrice Leong, Mrs. Joseph (Bernice) Shon, Dora Siagon, Lillian Gilman and Mrs. James (Edna) Smith; 13 grandchildren and 18 great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 8 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service noon. Burial 1 p.m. at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 June 1993]

**NISHIMURA, MATTHEW SAKAE,** infant son of Myles I. and Patti H. Nishimura, died April 14, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Also survived by sister, Erin R.; paternal grandmother, Mrs. Michiye Nishimura; maternal grandparents, Takumi and Lenore R. Shirakawa; uncles and aunts. Private family memorial service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 May 1993]

**NISHIMURA, TADASHI,** 76, of Honolulu, died Nov. 25, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was an assistant cashier retired from First Hawaiian Bank. Survived by brother. George T.; sisters, Mrs. May S. Nakaji and Mrs. Jiro (Betty) Matsui. Private family memorial service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 December 1993]

**NISHIMURA, TAKESHI**, 78, of Honolulu, died Sept. 15, 1993. He was born in Ewa and retired as a floor sander and owner of Nishimura Floor Service. Survived by wife, Thelma T.; sons, Gary Y., Peter F., Ernest S.; two grandchildren; sisters, Edna H. Miike, Margaret T. Kakesako, Mrs. Lawrence K. (Frances M.) Takeshita, Mrs. Kaoru (Lillian Y.) Kano, Constance T. Dart, Mrs. Raymond T. (Mildred M.) Nomura, Dorothy N. Teraoka. Memorial serivce 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 September 1993]

**Nishimura, Takeshi**, of Honolulu died Wednesday in Kuakini Hospital. Nishimura, 78, a retired floor sander and Nishimura Floor Service owner, was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Thelma T.; sons Gary Y., Pere F. and Ernest S.; sisters Edna H. Miike, Margaret T. Kakesako, Frances M. Takeshita, Lillian Y. Kano, Constance T. Dart, Mildred M. Nomura and Dorothy N. Teraoka; and two grandchildren. Memorial services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 September 1993]

**NISHIMURA, TSUTAE**, 81, of West Covina, Calif., formerly of Lanai, died Oct. 26, 1993 in California. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by son, Neil; daughters, Mrs. Brit (Jean) Takara of Colorado, Mrs. Sam (Winifred) Sain of Nevada, Mrs. Wallace (Shirley) Au of Washington, Donna Frisbey of California; six grandchildren; three great-grandchildtren; brothers, Junji Ohara, Nobu Ohara of Lanai; sister, Margaret Miyamoto of California; nieces and nephews. Service 5

p.m. tomorrow at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary; graveside service 10 a.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 October 1993]

Nishimura, Tsutae, of West Covina, Calif., formerly of Lanai, died Tuesday in California. Nishimura, 81, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Neil; daughters Jean Takara, Winifred Sain, Shirley Au and Donna Frisbey; brothers Junji and Nobu Ohara; sister Margaret Miyamoto; six grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 October 1993]

NISHINAGA, MARIAN AKIE, 62, of Aiea, died Aug. 23, 1993. She was born in Honolulu, and retired as a beautician from Gladys Beaute Salon Wahiawa. Survived by daughters, Mrs. Guy (Audree M.) Nakanishi, Mrs. Lee Y. (Lori E.) Moriwaki, Mrs. Ronald (Wendy K.) Saito; mother, Mrs. Kuni Suzuki; sisters, Mrs. Richard M. (Gladys) Inouye, Janet Schivers of Oklahoma, Florence Suwa; four grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 August 1993]

NISHINAGA, MARIAN AKIE, 62, of Aiea, died Aug. 23, 1993. She was born in Honolulu and retired as a beautician from Gladys Beauty Salon Wahiawa. Survived by daughters, Mrs. Guy (Audree M.) Nakanishi, Mrs. Lee Y. (Lori E.) Moriwaki, Mrs. Ronald (Wendy K.) Saito; mother, Mrs. Kuni Suzuki; sisters, Mrs. Richard M. (Gladys) Inouye, Janet Schivers of Oklahoma, Florence Suwa; four grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 August 1993]

NISHIOKA, CHARLES HAJIME, 87, of Hilo, died July 29, 1993. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii, and was a supervisor retired from Hakalau Sugar Co. Survived by sons, Robert T. of Honolulu and David J. of Mililani; daughters, Mrs. Pearl (Jerry) Baremor of Michigan; brother Tadashi of Honolulu; three grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Private family service held. Arrangements by Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 August 1993]

NISHIOKA, KAZUTO "KAZ", 77, of Pepeekeo, died Aug. 20, 1993. He was bornin Pepeekeo and was a welder retired from the former Pepeekeo Sugar Co. He was a member of the Honomu Hongwanji Mission Kyodan and the Andrade Camp Kumiai. Survived by wife, Tsurue "Bess"; sons, Earl and Calvin, both of Honolulu, Arnold of California; daughter, Pearl Cox of Honolulu; brother, Clarence of Honolulu; sisters, Masako Sasaki of Pahala and Mitsuko Kurohara of Hilo; 12 grandchildren; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call 5 to 6 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary; service over the ashes at 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 August 1993]

NISHIOKA, KENNETH TATSUO, 65, died April 21, 1993. He was born in Hanamaulu, Kauai, and was retired as an equipment maintenance man from Lihue Sugar Co. Survived by wife, Sueko; daughters, Laura, Mrs. Patricia (Edwin) Ramos of Lihue and Adele Fernandes of Kapaa; brothers, Masao, William of Honolulu; four grandchildren. Memorial service 2 p.m. Tuesday at Lihue Hongwanji Church. Inurnment 11:15 a.m. Wednesday at Kauai Veterans Cemetery. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary, Ltd. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 April 1993]

NISHIOKA, KIYO, 94, of Honolulu, died June 12, 1993. She was born in Kumamoto, Japan, and was a member of Nichiren Shu Kyodan. Survived by sons, Francis Kisei. Stanley Yasunari, Walter Kenmotsue; daughters, Mrs. Yoshio (Violet M.) Komatsu, Mrs. Chikara (Betty M.) Yamashita of Maui; 22 grandchildren; 18 great-grandchildren; a great-grandchild; sister, Mrs. Toki Tomo of Japan. Memorial service 6 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 June 1993]

**NISHIOKA, MRS. SHIZUE**, 95, of Honolulu, died April 12, 1993. She was born in Kumamoto, Japan. Survived by, among others, nine grandchildren; two great-grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. A recent obituary was incomplete. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 April 1993]

**Nishioka, Richard M. "Bozo" of Aiea,** a member of the 442<sup>nd</sup> Regimental Combat and also a member of the Disabled American Veterans, died Friday in Straub Hospital. Nishioka, 75, was born in Makaweli, Kauai. He is survived by wife Elizabeth Y. and brother Kazuo. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Motuary. Inurnment: 10:30 a.m. Friday in the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 April 1993]

**NISHIOKA, SHIZUE**, 95, of Honolulu, died April 12, 1993. She was born in Kuamoto, Japan. Survived by son, George T.; daughters, Mrs. Jean M. Sato and Mrs Mitsuo (Amy) Sumida. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 April 1993]

NISHISAKA, KIYOKO, 79, of Anahola, Kauai, died July 13, 1993. She was a housewife. Survived by husband, Yoshimitsu Nishisaka; son, Chester M. and Thomas S., both of California; daughters, Adeline of Lihue and Mrs. Ivan (Grace) Nitta of Wailua; sister, Mrs. Robert (Shimayo) Hamaura. Service 4 p.m. tomorrow at Kapaa Jodo Mission Church. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Hosoi Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 July 1993]

**NISHIYAMA, ERNEST KENICHI**, 93, of Hilo, died Sept. 7, 1993. He was born in Honokaa and was a retired salesman for T. Hara & Co., Ltd. He was also a member of the Puueo Kumiai. Survived by wife, Takeyo; daughter, Katherine Fukuda; sons, Harry K., Robert of Honolulu; sisters, Tamayo Uyeda, Kiyoko Fujiwara of California; four grandchildren and a greatgrandchild. Friends may call 1 to 2 p.m. Sunday at Dodo Mortuary; service 2 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 September 1993]

**NISHIYAMA, KOHARU**, 92, of Honolulu, died July 17, 1993. She was born in Hilea, Ka'u, Hawaii. Survived by sons, Shigeru Yamasaki, Takeshi Yamasaki, Joe Yamasaki of California, Hiromu Yamasaki, Takeo, Ralph and Kent; daughters, Tomie Karasuda, Mildred Kinjo, Mitsue, Elaine Linko; brother, Roy Mukai; sister, Shigeko Abe; 17 grandchildren; 16 greatgrandchildren, two great-grandchildren. Private family service. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 August 1993]

**NISHIZAWA, MIYOJI "WILLIE",** 75 Kaneohe, died July 19, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was a retired carpenter. Survived by wife, Janet K. Nishizawa; son, Michael; brothers, Toshio, Richard Y. "Pete" and Edgar T.; sisters, Mrs. Alice (Howard) Ishihara; two

grandchildren. Service over the ashes 6 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Private inurnment. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 July 1993]

**Nishumura, Tadashi,** of Honolulu died Thursday in Kuakini Hospital. Nishimura, 76, a retired First Hawaiian Bank assistant cashier, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother George T. and sisters May S. Nakaji and Betty Matsui. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 December 1993]

NITAHARA, MAKOTO, 68, of Pukalani, Maui, died Oct. 26, 1993. He was born in Hilo and was the developer of Nani Mau Gardens in Hilo and Maui Enchanting Gardens in Kula. Survived by wife, Narue Nitahara; son, Lloyd of Hilo; daughters, Laura Ann Asato and Joanne Shiraki, both of Hilo, Faith Oshiro of Maui; brother, Edward H. of California; sisters, Yoshie Maeda and Misae Takata, both of Hilo; Kimie Iijima of Kaneohe, Fumie "June" Ikeda of Hilo; eight grandchildren. Friends may call from 4 to 5 p.m. Sunday at Hilo Higashi Hongwanji Mission; service 5 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 October 1993]

NITTA, SADAMI, 89, of Waimanalo, died Nov. 22, 1993. She was born in Hiroshima, Japan, and was a member of Sheridan Shingon Shu Kyodan and Seicho No Ie. Survived by sons, Wallace M., Francis A.; daughters, Mrs. Edith N. Kagawa, Mrs. Clarence (Evelyn H.) Nihei of California, Mrs. Stanley(Katherine E.) Okano; 18 grandchildren; 21 great-grandchildren. Memorial service 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 November 1993]

**Nitta, Sadami**, of Waimanalo died Monday in Leahi Hospital. Nitta, 89, was born in Hiroshima, Japan. She is survived by sons Wallace M. and Francis A.; daughters Edith N. Kagawa, Evelyn H. Nihei and Katherine E. Okano; 18 grandchildren; and 21 great-grandchildren. Memorial services 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 November 1993]

NITTA, TSUNEO "NICK", 87, of Kekaha, Hawaii, died April 18, 1993. He was born in Kekaha and was a retired power plant operator for Kekaha Sugar Company. Survived by wife, Mary Arruda Nitta; sons, Kenneth of Honolulu, Roland of Texas and Wilson of Waimea; daughters, Sister Thereselle of Arizona and Lily Sakamoto of Honolulu; brothers, Tsutomu of Honolulu, Minoru of Waimea and Isao; sisters, Amako Fujihara of California, Itsumi Matsuoka, Yoshimi Kawahara and Toyoko Miyazaki, all of Honolulu; 20 grandchildren and 25 greatgrandchildren; nieces, nephews and cousins. Friends may call from noon to 3 p.m. Friday at St. Theresa Catholic Church, Kekaha Cemetery. Casual attire. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 April 1993]

**NIWA, MITSUYUKI,** 76, of Kaneohe, died Feb. 1, 1993. He was born in Kaimuki and retired as a plasterer. Survived by wife, Gladys K.; son, Randall; daughters, Sharlyn and Debra Hahn; a grandson; brother, Harold; sister, Katherine Yonamine; nieces and nephews. Family Funeral service held. Arrangements by Hawaii Memorial park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 February 1993]

**NIZO, ANGELINE KUULEIPONIMOI,** 55, of Honolulu, died Feb. 9, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by sons, Joshua Kolona of Illinois, Robert Moniz, James Jr. and Jameson;

daughters, Jamie, Joanna Freed; six grandchildren; brothers, Joseph Kapanui Jr., Victor Kapanui, Vincent Catudio of North Dakota; sisters, Lenora Kalili, Lani and Rosie Jo Kapanui; aunts, uncles, nieces, nephews and cousins. Friends may call from 9 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 12:45 p.m. Burial 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 February 1993]

**NIZUMA, EARL ISAMI "SAM",** 72, who died Jan. 7, 1993, is survived by, among others, son, Derek M. Sumida. Incomplete information was given in yesterday's obituary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 January 1993]

**NOBRIGA IDA K. BAKER,** 70, of Honolulu, died March 26, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by daughters, Dianavee K. Neill, Naomi R. Neill, Paulette M., Eldred Cain and Harriet P.; son, Paul H. III; 17 grandchildren; 21 great-grandchildren; brothers, Franklin K. Baker Jr. and James Baker of California; sister, Evangeline Cabral; nieces, nephews and cousins. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Thursday at Kalihi Union Church; service 7:30 p.m. Cremation. Casual attire; no flowers. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 March 1993]

NOBRIGA, ARGENTINA "TINA" PAULOS, 89, of Honolulu, formerly of Laupahoehoe, died Dec. 27, 1993. She was born in Olaa, Big Island, and was a homemaker. Survived by sons; Herbert "Plaka" of Laupahoehoe and Earl R. "Bobby" of Hilo; daughters, Patricia "Pat" DeCosta of Hawaii Kai and Abigail Chaves of Hilo; brother, Joseph Paulos of Hilo; sisters, Sophia Fox of Washington and Rosalind Ignaclo of Oahu; 12 grandchildren; several great-grandchildren. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Monday at St. James Catholic Church in Ookala; Mass 7 p.m. Or call 8 to 9 a.m. Tuesday at Memorial Mortuary chapel; prayers 9 a.m. Burial at Homeland Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 December]

**NOBRIGA, CHRISTINE V.,** 77, of Kalihi, died April 14, 1993. She was born in Waialua and retired as a foster grandparent for Kalihi-area elementary schools after 20 years of service. She was a member of the United Puerto Rican Association. Survived by sons, Clarence M. Revera and Antone L. Jr.; daughter, Ruby; three brothers; two sisters, grandchildren; great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 8:30 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10 a.m. Casual attire. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 April 1993]

**Nobriga, Christine V.,** of Kalihi, who served as an elementary school foster grandparent, died April 14 in Kalihi. Nobriga, 77, was born in Waialua. She is survived by sons Clarence M., Donald J. Thomas E. and Antone L.; daughter Ruby; three brothers; two sisters; and several grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 8:30 a.m. Burial: Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 April 1993]

NOBRIGA, HARRY L. "BUDDY" JR., 62, of Aiea, died May 21, 1993. He was born in Honolulu and was employed as an investigator with the State of Hawaii, Department of the Attorney General, Child Support Enforcement Agency. Survived by companion, Luise; mother, Hannah D. Nobriga; sisters, Mrs. Ululani N. Suiso, Mrs. Charles (Leilani) Bush; son, Henry L.; daughters, Mrs. Francis K. H. (Winona) Chun and Catherine I. Nobriga; six grandchildren; aunts and uncles; niece and nephews. Memorial service 6 p.m. tomorrow at St. Louis campus Chapel of the Mystical Rose. Aloha attire. Private inurnment. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 May 1993]

**NOBRIGA, LAWRENCE MILTON** 62, of Foster City, California, died April 27, 1993. He was born in Hawaii and was a graduate of St. Louis High School, Class of 1950. He was also the owner of Bay Area Circuits and was a member of the American Legion Post, San Carlos. Survived by wife, Barbara; son, Roy; daughter, Laurie Garcia; brother, Eugene of Honolulu; sister, Eleanore Worsley of Idaho; two grandchildren. No service. Donations to the American Heart Association. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 May 1993]

**Nobrigo, Ida K.B.,** of Honolulu died Friday in Queen's Hospital. Nobriga, 70, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Dianavee K. and Naomi R. Neill, Paulette M. and Harriet P. Nobriga and Eldred Cain; son Paul H.; brothers Franklin K. and James Baker; sister Evangeline Cabral, 17 grandchildren and 21 great-grandchildren. Services: 7:30 p.m. Thrusday at Kalihi Union Church. Call from 6 to 9 p.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 30 March 1993]

**NOBUJI, DAVID HIDERU**, 46, of Honolulu, died June 14, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by brother, Roland I.; sisters, Mrs. Karen A. Nakamura, Wilma S., Lana T. Memorial service 8 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 June 1993]

**NOBUJI, KIMIKO "FUJITA"**, 84, of Honolulu, died Nov. 7, 1993. She was born in Ewa and was a member of Jodo Shu Kyodan, Jodo Shu Fujin Kai. Survived by daughters, Mrs. Raymond S. (Betty Ayako) Ishii, Mrs. Nobuo (Millicent Chieko) Honda, Mrs. Rhoda Fujita Hirokawa; five granddaughters; a great-granddaughter; brothers, Yoshio Kaya; sister, Mrs. Sumie Fujimoto. Memorial service 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 November 1993]

NOBUNAGA, GEORGE KIYOSHI, 70, of Waipahu, died Feb. 10, 1993. He was born in Aiea. He retired as a fire captain with the City and County of Honolulu. He was a member of the Leeward Oahu Lions Club and Aloha Temple. Survived by wife, Grace M. Nobunaga; brothers, Hiroshi, Tadashi, Masaru and Harold; sister, Mrs. Gladys H. Fujioka; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 February 1993]

**Nohoikaiu, Kealoha P.,** of Honolulu died Thursday in Straub Hospital. Nohoikaiu, 77, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Jesse; daughter Hannah Bagood; sister Emily Alameida; 5 grandchildren; 3 great-grandchildren. Services: 7:30 p.m. Wednesday and 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call after 6 p.m. Wednesday, 8 a.m. Thursday. Burial: Kaahumanu Cemetery. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 April 1993]

**NOJI, TADAO**, 71, of Honolulu, died Aug. 29, 1993. He was born in Honolulu, and was a salesman for Oahu Lumber & Hardware Co. Survived by wife, Alice S. Noji; daughter, Mrs. Douglas (Sharon R.) Serdinia of Nevada; four grandchildren; mother, Mrs. Akino Noji; brothers, Takeshi, George of California; sister, Mrs. Takeo (Beatrice S.) Okada. Memorial service 8 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 September 1993]

**Noji, Tadao**, of Honolulu died Sunday in Honolulu. Noji, 71, an Oahu Lumber & Hardware Co. salesman, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Alice S.; daughter Sharon R. Serinia; mother Akino; brother Takeshi and George; sister Beatrice S. Okada; and four grandchildren.

Memorial services: 8 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 August 1993]

**NOMURA, DR. PAUL TALOGI** 85, of Honolulu, died Aug. 20, 1993. He was born in Ewa, Oahu, and was a retired veterinarian and a member of Church Of The Crossroads. Survived by wife, Gertrude S. Nomura; son, Wayne K.; daughters, Mrs. Richard A. (Pauline S.) Kishimoto, Mrs. Nathan K. (Shirley Ann) Harimoto; five grandchildren; brother Noboru. Family request that flowers be omitted and casual attire be worn. Masonic service 8 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 August 1993]

NONAKA, KIKUYE, 93, of Honolulu, formerlt of Lukepane St., died Oct. 16, 1993. She was born in Ewa and was a member of Higashi Hongwanji Betsuin, Higashi Hongwanji Fujin Kai, Fukuoka Ken Jin Kai and Yahime Jin Kai. Survived by sons, Goro and Asato; daughters, Mrs. Helen H. Suzuki, Eleanor N. Nonaka, Mrs. Gary (Marian A.) Taguma, Mrs. Warren (Evelyn M.) McKeon; 16 grandchildren and a 18 great-grandchildren; brother, Torao Otsu; sisters, Mrs. Tsutaye Himuro, Mrs. Asano Matsunaga, Mrs. Hazel Chieno Ishihiro, Mrs. Doris Hirahara. Service 6 p.m. today at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation. No flowrs. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 October 1993]

Nonaka, Kikuye, of Honolulu died Saturday in Kuakini Hospital. Nonaka, 93, was born in Ewa. She is survived by sons Goro and Asato; daughters Helen H. Suzuki, Eleanor N. Nonaka, Marian A. Taguma and Evelyn M. McKeon; brother Torao Otsu; sisters Tsutaye Himuro, Asano Matsunaga, Hazel C. Ishihiro and Doris Hirahara, 16 grandchildren and 18 great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. tomorrow at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 October 1993]

**NORTHWOOD, RICHARD PATRICK,** 88, of Hilo, died May 21, 1993. He was born in Enland and retired as a salesman from Theo H. Davis. Survived by wife, Louise H. Private memorial service held. Arrangements by Memorial Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 May 1993]

NOSEWORTHY, KRYSTAL MARIE KAIULANI, infant daughter of Kauaka and Paui Noseworthy of Waianae, died Jan. 19, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Also survived by sisters, Kaci-Cherie and Sabrina; grandparents, Edwina and Allan Watson, Henry Akima, Betsy Marie Sinclair of Massachusetts and Donald Noseworthy of California; great-grandparents, Nora Cleveland, Agnes and Ruebin Noseworthy; aunts, uncles and cousins. Friends may call 12:30 p.m. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Williams Funeral Services. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 January 1993]

**NOSEWORTHY, KRYSTAL MARIE KAIULANI**, of Wailua, whose obituary appeared in yesterday's paper, is survived by, among others, mother, Kauka Noseworthy; sister, Kaci-Cheree; and grandfather, Ruben Noseworthy. The family requests that casual attire be worn to the service. Incorrect information was provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 January 1993]

**NOSEY, SHIZUE,** 86, of Kapahulu died April 27, 1993. She was born in Hilo and was a member of Jodo Shu Kyodan and Okikamuro Jin Kai. Survived by daughter, Eleanor; brothers,

James Ebisuzaki and Ted Ebisuzaki. Service 6 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 May 1993]

**Nosey, Shizue,** of Kapahulu, who died Tuesday in Queen's Hospital after a traffic accident near her home, will be remembered in services Tuesday. Nosey, 86, a member of Jodo Shu Kyodan and Okikamuro Jin Hai, was born in Hilo. She is survived by daughter Eleanor and brothers James Y. and Ted T. Ebisuzaka. Memorial services: 6 p.m. Tuesday at the chapel of Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 30 April 1993]

**NOTT, MARGARET "MAGGIE" LOUISE**, 93, of Kaneohe, died Oct. 17, 1993. She was born in Louisville, Kentucky, and was a director of nurses at Kapiolani Medical Center for Women and Children. She graduated from Michigan State Board of Registered Nurses and post-graduate school for operating room services. Survived by many friends. Graveside service 2 p.m. today at Oahu Cemetery. Arrangements by Borthwick Cemetery. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 October 1993]

NOVELOSO, PABLO NIBRES, 84, of Pepeeko, Big Island, died Jan. 4, 1993. He was born in Luna La Union, Philippines, and retired from the former Pepeekeo Sugar C., as an engine tender. He was a member of the Pepeekeo Pensioneers, Pepeekeo Community and the Big Island Filipino clubs. Survived by wife, Cecilia; brothers, Faustino and Mariano, both of the Philippines; a cousin; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 6 to 7 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo; service 7 p.m. Or call 9 to 10:15 a.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo; service 7 p.m. Or call 9 to 10:15 a.m. Saturday at Dodo; Mass 10:30 a.m. at St. Joseph Catholic Church. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 January 1993]

NOZAWA, GLORIA "HANA" HANAKO, 72, of Kaaawa, died Sept. 14, 1993. She was born in Mana, Kauai, and was a resident of Kaaawa for 60 years. She worked on her family's vegetable farm in Kahuku and was the retired owner-operator of Hana's Kitchen for 14 years. Survived by husband, Kenneth N.; sons, James A. "Jimmy", Jack J., Jigger K., Jerome J. and Joseph E. "Joey"; daughter, Joan Sullivan of Missouri; brother, Soichi Harada; sister, Mitsu Porter; 23 grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 5 p.m. tomorrow at Hawaiian memorial Park Mortuary; service over ashes 6 p.m. Private scattering of ashes. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 September 1993]

**Nozawa, Gloria H. "Hana"**, of Kaaawa died Tuesday in Castle Hospital. Nozawa, 72, piggery and prawn farm co-owner and retured Hana's Kitchen owner-operator, was born in Mana, Kauai. She is survived by husband Kenneth N.; sons James A. "Jimmy", Jack J., Jigger K., Jerome J. and Joseph E. "Joey"; daughter Joan Sullivan; brother Shoichi Harada; sister Mitsu Porter; 23 gradnchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Memorial services over her ashes: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Private scattering of ashes. Casual attire, [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 September 1993]

**Nua, Frederick L.**, of Honolulu died Feb. 18, in St. Francis Hospital. Nua, 66, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sisters Elizabeth Kaukukukui, Gwendolyn Moore; brothers, John, Andrew and Ronald. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 March 1993]

**NUA, FREDERICK LEIALOHA**, 66, of Honolulu, died Feb. 18, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by sisters, Elizabeth Kaulukukui and Gwendolyn Moore; brothers, John Jr.,

Andrew and Ronald; nieces and nephews. Private services were held. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 March 1993]

NUESCA, ALFRED "SHEFFY", 58, of Wailuku, Maui, died March 10, 1993. He was born in Paia and was a laundry supervisor for Hyatt Regency Hotel. Survived by wife, Rodana Haole; daughters, Alfreda Chock, Peggy Morales of California, Rana L. Yap of Makawao, Yolanda Malubay, Ariana Flores of Haliimaile; sons, Eugene K. of Kaneohe and Dani of Haliimaile; mother, Luciana Nuesca of Haliimaile; brother, Antonio of Haliimaile; sister, Lorraine Fritzman of West Virgina, Louis Segovia of California; hanai sister, Mabel Lani Young of California; 15 grandchildren, nieces and nephes. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Monday at Norman's Mortuary. Or call 8:30 to 10:30 a.m. Tuesday; service 10:30 a.m. Burial 11 a.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Arrangements by Borthwick/Maui. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 March 1993]

**NUHI, HENRY KALANI SR.,** 73, of Hanalei, Kauai, died March 5, 1993. He was born in pahoa and was retired as a truck driver with Gay & Robinson. Survived by daughters, Linda Maka and Victoria yokotake; son, Henry K. Jr.; a granddaughter; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 9 to 11:45 a.m. tomorrow at Lihue Christiam Church; service noon. Casual attire. Private burial at a later date. Arrangements Borthwick/Kauai Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 March 1993]

**Nunes, Doris S.,** of Honolulu, also known as "Aunty Dodo," died Tuesday in Kuakini Hospial. Nunes, 74, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Darrel C.; daughter Dorren D.N. Torres; and three grandchildren. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at the Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa. Friends may call from 8 a.m. Burial: Sunset Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 30 April 1993]

**NUNES, DORIS SILVA "AUNTY DODO",** 74, of Honolulu, died April 27, 1993. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by son, Darrell C.; daughter, Doreen D.N. Torres; grandchildren, Richard, Jonah, Antonette; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 8 a.m. Tuesday at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa; Mass 9:30 a.m. Burial 11 a.m. at Sunset Memorial Park. Arrangements by Mililani Downtown Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 May 1993]

NUNES, ISABELLA "COZY" CONCEICAO, 83, of Wahiawa, died June 12, 1993. She was born in Waihee, Maui, and was a member of Our Lady of Sorrows Catholic Church. Survived by sons, Frank V., Alfred, Richard R. of Texas, Harold G., John E., James J., Manuel L. of Washington; daughters, Emily "Millie" Kaanoi, Theresa I. Afungia; 22 grandchildren, 32 greatgrandchildren and four great-great-grandchildren. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. tomorrow at Our Lady of Sorrows Catholic Church; Mass 7 p.m. or call from 8:30 to 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10:30 a.m. Burial at Mililani Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. A recent obituary incorrectly listed her name. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 June 1993]

**NUNES, ISABELLA "COZY" CONCEIEAO**, 83, of Wahiawa, died June 12, 1993. She was born in Waihee, Maui, and was a member of Our Lady of Sorrows Catholic Church. Survived by sons, Frank V., Alfred, Richard R. of Texas, Harold G., John E., James J., Manuel L. of Washington; daughters, Emily "Millie" Kaanoi, Theresa I. Afungia; 22 grandchildren, 32 greatgrandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Friends may call from 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at

Our Lady of Sorrows Catholic Church; Mass 7 p.m. or call from 8:30 to 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 June 1993]

**NUNES, MRS. VENANCIA USITA**, 92, of Honolulu, died Oct. 9, 1993. She was born in the Philippines. Survivevd by brother, Alfred Usita; sisters, Mrs. Alfred (Elena) Nunes and Maura Flores; grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary; srvice 7 p.m. or 9 to 9:30 a.m. Friday at Sacred Hearts Rectory; Mass 9:30 am. Interment at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 October 1993]

**NUNES, OCTAVIA**, 88, of Kalaheo, Kauai, died April 13, 1993. She was born in Waimea. Survived by sons, Timothy and Robert; daughters, Mildred Orsatelli of Lawai, Shirley Martin, Margie Farias and Loretta Grace; sisters, Ida Souza of Honolulu and Minnie Amaral of Lihue; 22 grandchildren and 29 great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 9 a.m. tomorrow at Holy Cross Catholic Church; Mass 10 a.m. Burial at church cemetery. Casual attire. Arrangements by Borthwick Kauai Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 April 1993]

**NUNOKAWA, MORIO**, 70, of Honolulu, died April 18, 1993. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Kate; son, Randal R.; daughters, Mrs. Kenneth (Gayle S.) Sugita and Lori Ann; brother, Vernon; sister, Carol Davis, Clara Kadooka and Edna Kodama. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 April 1993]

NUNOTANI, DIANA MEI LING, 47, of Mililani Town, died Dec. 29, 1992. She was born in Honolulu and was the co-owner of DACS Beads & Crafts in Honolulu. Survived by husband, Sherwood M.; son Avery J.L. Jaena; daughter, Mrs. Charles (Alethia W.L.) Donathan; two grandchildren; parents. Lloyd S.L., and Lena S.L. Wong; grandmother, Mrs, Ella M.Q. Wong; sisters: Mrs. James (Cheryl H. L.) Bonds, Mrs. Edmund (Cordelia C.L.) Morioka, Lorinda Y.L. Enokawa; nieces and nephews; aunts and uncles; cousins. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 January 1993]

NUNUHA, MARY "MIULAN KUULEIHOKU, 54, of Honolulu, died Nov. 27, 1993. She was born in Honolulu and was a member of the Fraternal Order of Eagles. She was also a member of the Central Oahu Mixed Handicap Bowling League. Survived by husband, John K. Jr.; son, Nathaniel Z.; sister, Sarah "Wese" K. Issacs; nieces and nephews; cousins. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 7 p.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 December 1993]

**Nunuha, Mary K.,** of Honolulu died Nov. 27 in Queen's Hospital. Nunuha, 54, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband John K.; son Nathaniel Z.; and sister Sarah K. "Wese" Isaacs. Services: 7 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call from 6 to 9 p.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 December 1993]

**NUU, ELU,** 68, of Honolulu, died July 20, 1993. He was born in Aolau, Tutuila, American Samoa. Survived by wife, Ailafato Alu; children, Eseta Elu Maimau Elu, Aleleo (Lynn) Elu; grandchildren, Tony, Aieleo, Elu, Juanita, Aljay, Jaylynn, and Jerrica Elu. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Mililani Downtown; service 6 p.m. Or call 8:30 to 9:30 a.m. Casual attire. Burial at Sunset Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 July 1993]